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~REPRESENTING-

Malco Refining Inc,
Gulf 0il Corporation
Anderson-Prichard 0il Corp.
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Permian Basin P.L. Co.
Phillips Pet Co,
N.M. 0. & G.E.C.
Southern Union Gag Co.
The Ohio 0il co.
Amerada
The Ohio 0il ¢o.
Gulf 0i1 Corp.
The Atlantic Refg. Co.
Lone Star Producing Co.,
Southern Union Gas Co.
Morris R. Antweil
Lone Star Producing Co.
0.Cc.cC.
Sun 0il Co.
Shell 0il co.
Permian Basgin Pipeline
Permian Basin Pipeline

Cities Service 0il
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Roswell
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Barttesville,
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Houston, Texas
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Midland, Texas
Hobbs, N. M,
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Dallas, Texas
Dallas, Texas
Hobbs, N. M.
Dallas, Texas
Artesia

Dallas
Midland

Omaha

Omaha

Hobbs, N, Mex.
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Skelly 0il Co.
Humble 0, & Rfg. Co.
Humble 0, & Rfg. Co,
Humble 0. & Rfg. Co.
El Paso Natural Gas Co.

n

Lone Star Prod. Co.
Southern Union Gas Co.
San Juan Drilling co.
El Paso Natural Gas
Continental 0il Co,
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Shell 0il
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Lone Star Producing Co.
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Amando, Texas
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W. E. Scott Buffalo 0il Co.

Stanolind 0il & Gas Co,

Midland, Texas

T. L. Ingram Roswell, N. M.

W. A. Blankenship, Jr. Stanolind C0il & Gas Co. Roswell, N. M,
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E. C. Arnold 0.C.C. Aztec, N.M.

R. R. Astor Franklin, Astor & Fair Roswell, N. M.

Earl Ainsworth Permian Basin P.L. CO. Omaha, Nebr,
Een Knight Stanolind 0Oil & Gas

R. G. Hiltz u " "

Roswell, N, M.
Ft. Worth, Texas
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Jack M. Campbell
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 28, 1953

in the matter of:

The Eumont Gas Pool, in Lea County, )

New Mexico, said operators and interested

persons being called upon to show cause Case No, 584
at special hearins beginning at 9 otclock

a.me on October 28, 1953, why Order No,

R-370, Eumont Gas Pool, as amended at such

hearing, should not be effective and in full

force and effect as of November 1, 1953, )

BEFORE:

E, S: (Johnny) Walker, Commission of Public Lands
R, R, Spurrier, Secretary, 0il Conservation Commission

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS




MR, SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please, The first

case on the docket this morning is Case 584.

(Notice of publication read by Mr, Graham.)

MR, SPURRIER: Any one have testimony to offer in this case?

MR. DAVIS: 1If the Commission please, Quilman Davis representing
the Southern Union Gas Company. In the Langmat Pool yesterday, South-
ern Union offered testimony and exhibits concerning the proration of
gas in that pool., With the Commission®s permission, we would like to
incorporate all of that testimony and exhibits in this hearing substi-
tuting, of course, the Eumont pool for Langmat through out and deleting
anything that isn't applicable, of course, to this Eumont Pool. 1In
that connection I might point out that there would be probably the
question concerning the number of wells connected to Southern Unionts
system, the number of wells that we have drilled in the pool., Those,
we would, of course, want to fecord.

MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there objection to counselt's motion?

MR, STAHL: Mr. Commissioner,

MR. SPURRIER: Mr, Stahl.

MR. STAHL: G. E. Stahl, Permian Basin Pipe Line Company. Might
we have an opportunity to ask Mr, Wiederkehr one or two questions,
which are particularly pertinent to the Eumont as distinguished from
Langmat.

MR, SPURRIER: Certainly.

(Witnesses sworn.)

A. M. WIEDERKEHR

- amr ot e eEr ot R g eas e

haying been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
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Questions by MR, STAHL:

Q Mr, Wiederkehw, as I recall your testimony yesterday, with
respect to the Langmat pool, you stated that Southern Unii: had certain
gas purchase contracts with various producers, Is that also true with
respect to the Eumont pool?

A It is true,

Q Do you happen to have a list or could ywu supply for the
record the names of those producers, that you are purchasing gas from
by virtue of these gas purchase contracts?

A The Eumont Gas Pool, Atlantic Refining Company, Continental
Oil Company, Clark and Christy, Burt Fields, Me Tex, Nolan and Lane,
Pacific Western 0il Corporation, Skelly Oil Company, Southern Union
Gas Company, Aztec 0Oil ard Gas Company, and we have made one connection
since this list was prepared to Morris Antweil.

Q How many wells are you presently connected to in the Eumont
Pool?

A Twenty one, I believe.

Q Twenty one, Are the contracts that you have in force and
effect with the companies that you just listed, generally the same type
»f contract as discussed yesterday with respect to the Langmat Pool?

A Insofar as I know, they are.

Q Do they provide that with respect to internal proration of
zas, by that I mean the formula that Southern Union uses to prorate
among its various connections that acreage potential and shut-in pres-
sure shall be included in such an internal proration formula?

A Those among others,




Q

A Well, the contract specifies that due consideration should

Are there other factors?

i ' be given to quality and quantities of gas.

} ) Q Do you also apply the same type of formula which I believe
} is 50 percent acreage and 25 percent potential and 25 percent shut-in
pressure? A We do.

Q Do those contracts also provide that the producers have a
right to question any such formula as you may put into effect?

A As I stated yesterday, I dontt know that they specifically
give the company that right but they are made a part of a contract and
I would assume that since the contracts are written and signed by both
companies, specifying that these factors would be used that they would
have the right at any time to ask how we were handling that particular
part of the contract,

Q Those contracts were negotiated through Southern Union and

these various producers? A That is correct.

Q
to the method which you have utilized, by that I mean, Southern Union

To your knowledge, had any of these producers ever objected

in your ainternal proration formula?
A I have heard no complaints.

MR. STAHL:

That is all the questions I have.
MR, SPURRIER:
MR. ADAMS: John W. Adams representing Morris Antweil.
Ruestions by MR. ADAMS:
Q

! Antweil well. I would like to amend that to say it is two wells and

Any one else have a question ¢l this witness?

Mr. Wiederkehr, you stated you were connected to one Morris

.




in an undesignated gas area. It is not in the Eumont Pool as yet?
A No, but it is in the area that I am assuming will be included
in that area,.
MR, SPURRIER: Any one else?
MR, FOSTER: How many wells in that pool?
A I dont't know.
MR, SPURRIER: The witness may be excused. Any one else
have testimony to present in this case?
(Witness excused.)
MR. A, L. HILL: Mr, Commissioner, El Paso would like to
present brief testimony through Mr, Woodruff as the witness.
F, NORMAN WOODRUEF
having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
Questions by MR. HILL:
Q Will you state your name for the record?
A My name is F. Norman Woodruff.
Q You are the same Mr, Woodruff who has testified in these '
proceedings going on in the last two or three cases, have you not?
A I am,
Q Do you have the number of wells that were productive in the
Eumont field as of July of this year?
A I do.
Q Will you state that, please?
A There were 70 wells reported on the New Mexico 0il and Gas
¥agineering Committee report as of July, 1953, \

Q Do you have the number of wells thét‘were connected at that
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time to the El1 Paso system?
. A I do not find that I have that figure available to me or
available with me,

Q Do you have any idea of the approximate number?

A There were approximately seven wells connected at tha be=-
ginnirng of the year, However, we have been connecting additional wells
rapidly through out this year to date and there is considerable de-
velopment going on in this field which should cause our connections to
continue to increase, Of the 70 wells I would estimate that we are
probably connected to about one third,

Q You have made a study of this field with the idea in mind
of coming up with your idea of the most workable and practical pro-
ration formula that in your opinicn should be applied, have you not?

A I have,

Q What is that formula?

A That formula is 50 percent acreage, plus 50 percent deliver-
ability.,.

Q And your reasons for recommending that briefly are what?

A In this pool similarily as was true in the Langmat and Jalco
200ls, we have an older field with pressure differential again. I
balieve that to best protect the correlative rights of the operators
presently producing from this field and to assure an orderly develop-
42nt in the future that the formula recommended will be a very economi
cal formula or a very equitable formula, I beliéve I referred to
< onomical instead of equitable in one or two places there and I meant

2quitable,




Q
exhibit in the Jalco case outlining out ideas of deliverability test

Mr., Woodruff, the test procedure which we submitted as an

procedure as written and submitted is referred to the Jalco Pool only?
A That is correct.
Q Isn't it the intent.on of El Paso to recommend that that same

test procedure be adopted for each of these pools?

A That is correct,

Q With only a modification of the recommended test period?
A That is correct,

Q Would you at this time state for the record what your re-

commendation is as to the test period for each of the pools involved
in this series of hearings, pleasa?

A I am recommending to the commission that & test period of
October 1lst, through December 31st of each year be designated as the
aanual test period for the Tubb, Jalco and Amanda Fields. I recommend
th~t the period of December 1lst through the end of the month oi Februa.
be designated as the test period for the Langmat and Justis Pools. 1
have recommended a test period be established from the 1lst of Septembe:
through the end of April for the Blinebry, Eumont, Arrow and Byers-
Queen Pools.,

Did you mean September 1st through April?
February,.

£ > O

Repeat that last, again.
A I recommend that a period of February through April be
- .s;ablished for the Blinebry. Eumont, Arrow and Byers-Queen Pools.

Q Do you have any other comments to make at this time?

«10-




A I might mention that E1 Paso does not take gas from each of
the fields mentioned here, Howeve:., I have attempted to cover all of
the fields under question at these hearings, grouping them as I con-
sider reasonable area wise and trying to distribute the number of tests
so that there would be no great number to be taken in excess of that
which would be required during any other test period.

Q As T understand it and particularly to the Langmat Pool and
perhaps others, there are some very relatively small producers that
are unable to produce any substantial gquantity of gas against the highe
line pressures that prevail in the winter periods. Would it not be
El Pasot's desire that perhaps by obtaining exceptions from the Commis-
sion covering those wells to be enabled to test those wells during the
summer time?

A I telieve that would be advisable and would so recommend that
the Commission consider giving such an exception with the provision
that the deliverability test determined during the summer be corrected
to a deliverability during the designated test period :v adjustment
with a shut-in pressure factor,

Q Do you have anything further to say on this?

A I believe not.

MR, HILL: That is all, Mr. Commissioner,
MR. SPURRIER: Any question of the witness?
(a2stions by MR. UTZ:

Q Why do you recommend the winter months rather than the sum-

1.2~ months for taking the teats?

A I believe by testing in the winter months when the demand fo:




gas is normally greater that we will be able to test the wells more

easily because of the higher allowable without resultant over produ:-
tion. We want to maintain flexibility of our pipe line system and not
produce the total allowable if at all possible during a designated
test period. I think we would more nearly accomplish that during the
winter months.
Q You don't anticipate too much freeze up trouble then?
A I do not.
MR. UTZ: That is all.
MR. SPURRIER: Any one else? The witness may be excused.
Any one else wish to present testimony in this case?
(Witness excused.)
MR. DAVIS: Mr. Commissioner?
MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Quilman Davis.
MR. DAVIS: I would like to call Mr. Wiederkehr back for a
couple of questions.

— e GEe o wee o e .

recalled as a witness, having been previously duly sworn, testified
further as follows:

Questions by MR. DAVIS:

Q Mr. Wiederkehr, yesterday during the hearing on the Langmat
Pool we reserved the right to review the proposed method of determinin
Aeliverability test or making deliverability test as submitted by El
faso Natural Gas Company. Have you reviewed the revised program?

A I have.

Q Do you concur in the procedure outlined by E1 Paso?

A Yes, I do.

-12-




Q You have just heard Mr. Woodruff testify concerning the

periods of making these tests and the other information relating to

the deliverability test? A I have.
Q Do you concur in his statements to that?
A Yes, I believe he is correct, particularly in stating that

the tests should be taken through the winter months since Southern
Union has a flexible and varying load. We will better be able to run
the iest during the winter time whe.. our load is up thereby resulting
in better tests.

MR. DAVIS: That is all.

MR. SPURRIER: Any one have a question of this witness. You
nay be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. SPURRIER: Does any one else have testimony to present?

MR. STAHL.:: With Permian Basin Pipeline Company. I don't
h2ve any testimony to present. However I do have an exhibit I would
ti%e to introduce into evidence in this case and in all of the other
cnes we have an interest in with the exception of the Amanda Pool. 1In
general, this is being introduced with what we hope will be of some
aid to the commission, if the commission decides to incorporate a
deliverability factor. All it is, is some written definitions of
deliverability, acreage factors and in general it is the method that
Mr. Fowler developed in his testimony. We thought it might be bene-
ficial to incorporate it into the record so that you and other interes
parties might have it available to them. So, I will request that this

Exhibit which is entitled "Exhibit Number 1, Permian Basin Pipeline

-13-




Company, Witness: Rex D. Fowler" be incorporated in the record.
MR. SPURRIER: 1Is there any objections? Without objections

it will be admitted.

Exhibit No. 1
Witness: Rex D. Fowler

PERMIAN BASIN PIPELINE COMPANY

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

Case No. 582 Case No. 583 Case No. 584 Case No. 585
Order No. %-368 Order No. R-369 Order No. R-370 Order No. R-371
Case No. 586 Case No. 587 Case No. 589 Case No. 590

Order No. R-372 Order No. R-373 Order No. R-375 Order No. R-376

DEFINITIONS FOR INCLUSION WITHIN
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION.. RULES AND REGULATIONS

"Deliverability™ Shall be deemed to be the ability of a gas well to
produce gas against 80% of said gas wells shut-in pressure under stabi.
lized flow conditions expressed in MCF per day. (Deliverability and
shut-in pressure tests shall be taken in accordance with rules and
regulations established by the Commissien).

NAcreage Factor® Shall be deemed to mean the number of acres permitted
by the Commission to be attributed to a gas well for proration purpose
divided by the number of acres established by the Commission as a
rtandard proration unit. A standard proration unit for the purpose

of illustration is assumed to contain 160-acres. Expressed as a mathe
matical formula, said acreage factor may be set forth as follows:

Acreage Factor - No. of Acres Attributable
160

METHOD FOR DETERMINING MONTHLY CURRENT ALLOWABLE
FOR EACH GAS WELL WITHIN ANY GAS POOL.

1. Determine, in accordance with rules and regulations of the Com-
mission, the total pool allowable to be allocated during the month
‘imder consideration to the participating wells within that pool.

~

“. Multiply the Acreage Factor for each well by its deliverability.

~

S5« Summate the products determined in Item 2.

4. Determine the pool proration factor for the month by dividiﬁg the

-1k~




total pcol current monthly allowable (Item 1.) by the summation of
Acreage Factor times Deliverability products{Item 3.)

5. Determine each wells current monthly allowable by multiplying
the pool proration factor (Item 4.) by the product of Deliver-
ability times Acreage Factor.(Item 2.

MR. SPURRIER: Does any one have anything else?

MR. GIRAND: W. D. Girand, Jr., attorney for Me-Tex Supply.
Co.

MR. SPURRIER: Mr. Girand.

MR. GIRAND: In response to the show cause order issued by
the Commission in the Eumont case, the Me-Tex Supply Company has pre-
pared a written answer in the nature of an attack on the jurisdiction
cf the Commission to enter proration orders. If the Commission desire:
T will read it into the record or just file it with the Commission.

MR. SPURRIER: Why dont't you do both?

MR. GIRAND: This is our response to the show cause order.
"Somes Now Me-Tex Supply Company, a New Mexico corporation of Hobbs,
Lea County, New Mexico, and files this its responseto the Order to
Show Cause enteredc by the 0il Conservation Commission of the State of
New Mexico in Case No. 584, being Order No. R-370, and for cause would
respectfully show and represent to the Commission:

l. That Me-Tex Supply Company is the owner of an oil and
gas lease covering Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 and 14, in Section 3 Township
21 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico located with
in the pool delineation designated as the Eumont Gas Pool and has on
caid land two gas wells designated as the Me-Tex-Wallace State No. 2

located on Lot 12 and Me-Tex-Wallace State No. 3 located on Lot 14, anc

-15-




by reason of its ownership within the area designated as Eumont Gas
Pool it is an interested party and subject to Order No. R-370 of this
Commission,

2. That the Commission is without power to put into effect
the rules and regulations contained in Order R-356 in the Eumont Gas
Pooli for the following reasons:

(A) That under the laws of the State of New Mexico befor:
the Commission is authorized tc¢ make rules and regulations providing f«
the proration of gas in a gas pool, the Commission must fix the allow-
able for such pool and no allowable has been fixed for the Eumont Gas
Pool by the Commission.

(B) That prior to the fixing of an allowable in a gas
pool and the entry of corders providing for the proration of gas and
the spacing of wells, the Commission is required to obtain from the
gas purchasers in said pool their nomination for gas from said pool
which has not been done and the Commission is, tnerefore, without
Jurisdiction to make the proposed rules and regulations effective in
the Eumont Gas Pool.

3. That under the laws of the State of New Mexico the
Commission is without power and jurisdiction to put into effect the
proposed rules and regulations insofar as said rules and regulations
permit the production of more than one allowable from a producing gas
w21l in the pool. That the laws of the State of New Mexico authorize
the Oil Conservation Commission to establish proration units in a pro-
rated gas field and to allocate the production of gas to such unit, but

do not permit the consolidation of units so that more than one allowab:

16—




can be produced from one well.

4. That prior to the enactment of Chapter 168 of the Laws

of 1949 Me_Tex Supply Company had drilled and was producing gas from
two wells located in the area now designated as Eumont Gas Pool. That
Me-Tex Supply Company is the owner of one 24,0 acre lease in said pool,
as hereinabove described, upon which said wells are located. That at
the time said wells were drilled they were drilled in accordance with
the then rules and regulations of this Commission relative to the
drilling and completing of gas wells. That said wells are legal wells
as such term is defined in the statutes of New Mexico., That the rules
and regulations proposed to be entered by the Commission insofar as
“hey prohibit or deny to Me-Tex Supply Company the right to produce

a full allowable from each of such gas wells drilled before the enact-
ment of said gas proration law and before the adoption of the rules
and regulations of the Commission, are unjust, unlawful and discrimina
tory and violate the constitutional rights of the said Me-Tex Supply
Company in that they deprive Me-Tex Supply Company of valuable propert
rights without due process of law and without compensating Me-Tex
Supply Company therefor.

WHEREFORE, Me-Tex Supply Company prays:

l. That the proceedings be dismissed or continued until
such time as the allowable production of gas in the Eumont Gas Pool
has been established by the Commission after notice of hearing in
accordance with the provisions of the laws of New Mexico relating ther

2. That the rules and regulations proposed to be adopted

by the Commission be amended and changed so as to provide that no moré

-17-




than one allowable may be permitted to be produced from one gas well

in the pool, such gas well to be located upon a determined and estab- .
lished proration unit. '

3. That the proposed rules and regulations be amended so as
to permit the production of a full allowable of gas from any well leg-
ally drilled and producing in the pool prior to the enactment of Chap-
ter 168 of the Laws of 1949 and prior to the adoption of spacing and
proration regulations in said pool even though such well may be pro-
ducing from a unit of less than 160 acres."

Mﬁ. SPURRIER: 1Is there objection to counsel's motion? We
will hold the‘ruling until later. In the meantime, we will go ahead
and take the testimony. Does any one have anything else, have testi-
meny in case 5487

MR. ADAMS: John W. Adams, I represent Morris Antweil, Hcbbs,
New Mexicoc. 1 wish to make a short statement of our position.

MR. SPURRIER: Make it loud and clear,

MR. ADAMS: We are the operator of gas properties in an un-
designated gas area in Lea County. Geographically the nearest de-
signated gas pool to our acreage is the Eumont. For this reason, we
offer this statement in the Eumont hearing, if the Commission please,
Regardless of eventual classification of our gas well as a new pool or
extension to an existing one, we wish to be placed on record with these
views regarding proration of gas wells in the area in which we produce.
We feel that the Commission will arrive at a fair and equitable con-
clusion in the matter of derivation of a formula for allocation of

individual gas well allowables and therefore make no recommendation.

-18~




However, since acreage assigned by the operator to a well will un-
doubtedly be a large factor in the finally adopted allocations formula,
we, respectively submit to the Commission that it should not allow the
acreage factor assigned to an individual well to exceed 160 acres., If
the previously discussed plan to assign up to 640 acres to an individ-
ual well for proration purposes should be adopted, we feel that effect
ively a 640 acre spacing rule would be in use. The position of a well
on 160 acre tract would merely bear one~fourth the weight in an allo-
cation formula.

We understand that there are existing rules and regulations
allowing an restricted designation of a near 640 acre to an individ-
uval well. It is our hope that the Commission consider favorably our
recommendation that it take steps to delete, alter, or amend sub-
governing language in order that any adopted allocation formula having
acreage as a factor shall limit that factor to consideration of a
maximum of 160 acres per individual well.

MR. SPURRIER: Any one else? If not, we will take the case
under advisement.

MR. JACK CAMPBELL: Are you going to run down the list again
for statements as in previous cases?

MR. SPURRIER: Well, if you wanﬁ it?

MR. CAMPBELL: If you would. The statement made on Gulf
0il Corporation only.

MR. GIRAND: I have already made a response,

MR. STAHL: Yes.

MR. BICKEL: Statement made in behalf of Shell 0il Company.

~19-




MR. HILL: We would like it incorporated in this case.

MR. HILTZ: Yes.

MR. HINKLE: Yes.

MR. ADAIR: No.

MR. CAMPBELL: No.

MR. VICKERY: Yes, sir. I would like to have the statement
made on the Eumont field.

MR. BALLOY for Sun.

MR. FOSTER: I would like to get Phillips Petroleum Company
on that list.

MR, CURRY: I would also like to incorporate the Skelly 0il
Company.

MR. KELLAHIN: Samedan 0Oil Company would like our statement
to apply to this pool insofar as applicable in view of the fact that
Samedan does not have an interest in the pool however,

MR. ORN: The Ohic 0il Company would like our statement on
the Langmat to apply.

MR. LYON: V. T. Lyon with Continental 0il Company. Conti-
nental 0il Company would like to reiterate its position as being
opposed to the formula proposed by Southern Union in this hearing.

MR. SPURRIER: 1s there objection to any of these motions?
If not, they will so appear in the reccrd. If no one has anything
further we will take this case under advisement, and move on to case

585, which relates to the Arrow Gas Pool.
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I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter do hereby certify that the fore-
going and attached transcript of proceedings was taken by me on Oct-
ober 28, 1953, that the same is a true and correct record tc the best

of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Reporter
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING
CASE NO, 584
ORDER NO, R-370-A

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL

CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTION FOR ALL OPERATORS

AND INTERESTED PARTIES IN THE

EUMONT GAS POOL TO SHOW CAUSE

WHY THE RULES AND REGULATIONS

- AS SET OUT IN ORDER R-356, WITH

ANY ESSENTIAL AMENDMENTS,

" SHOULD NOT BE PUT INTO EFFECT,

ORDER OF THE CON..AISSION

' BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a. m., on October 28,
1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservation Commission of
i New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission',

‘ NOW, on this /0/ day of November, 1953, the Commission,
~ a quorum being present, having considered the testimony adduced, the ‘

exhibits received, the statements of interested parties, the official records

. of this Commission and other pertinent data, and being fully advised in the

. premises,

FINDS:

’ (1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has
+ jurisdiction of this cause.

. (2) That the Commission, for the purpose of preventing waste and

- drainage, and for the protection of correlative rights, entered Order R-356,
 establishing certain general or “stand-by" rules and regulations relating to

. the proration of gas well gas, proration units, well spacing, and other

- related matters in the gas pocls of Eddy, Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties,
' New Mexico, applicable in all cases only after special rules for each gas

pool shall have been promulgated.

{3} That thereafter, after due notice and hearing, Order R-370

- was duly entered by the Commission. Order R-370 adopted the general or
"Stand -by'* rules promulgated by Order R-356 as the Special Rules and Regu-
lations of the Eumont Gas Pool, heretcfore established, R-370 was entered

- pending a further order in the premises, said order to be entered only after
all interested parties were afforded the opportunity to be heard in the matter,

(4) That as a result of such hearing and in consideration of the
testimony adduced Special Pool rules should be promulgated for the Eumont
Gas Pool, heretofore established, described and classified as a gas pool,
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That the Special pool rules should approximate the general rules and regu-
lations promulgated by Order R-356 insofar as the same are applicable to
the Eumont Pool, and should conform, generally with the provisional special
rules of Order R-370.

(5) That in order for the Commission to evaluate and delineate the
actual productive limits of the Eumont Gas Pool all operators of oil and gas
wells within the defined limits of the Jalco Gas Pool should supply certain
Geological and Reservoir data to the Commission,

(6) That pending further study and orders, the allocation of gas in
the Eumont gas pool should be calculated on the basis of 100 per cent acreage,
based upon the standard 160 acre proration unit, which unit ie limited to a
regular quarter section subdivision of the U, S. Public Land Surveys and
consisting of not less than 158 nor more than 162 acres, substantially in the
form of a square, with provision for deviation therefrom particularly in

cases of wells heretofore completed where the impracticability of unitization
is apparent,

(7) That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted
as soon as possible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can
determine the fairness and feasibility of an allocation factor for the pool
which employs the factors of deliverability, pressure, or any other factor
relating to gas well productivity.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Special Pool Rules applicable to the Eumont Gas Pool, be and
the same hereby are promulgated and are as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE EUMONT GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS,

RULE 1. Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more from the
outer boundary of the Eumont Gas Poel shall be classified as a wildcat well.
Any well drilled less than one mile from the outer boundary of the Eumont
Gas Pool shall be spaced, drilled, operated and prorated in accordance with
the Regulations in effect in the Eumont Gas Pool,

RULE 2. Each well driiled or recompleted within the Eumont Gas
Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of not less than a quarter section
of approximately 160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of
a square which shall be a legal subdivision (quarter section) of the U, S.
Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. Each well drilled within the Eumont Gas Pool shall not be
drilled closer than 660 feet to any outer boundary line of the tract nor closer
than 330 feet to a quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary nor

closer than 1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of producing from the
same pool

RULE 4. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to
grant exception to the requirements of Rule 3 without Notice and Hearing
where application has been filed in due form and the necessity for the unor-
thodox location is based on topographical conditions or is occasioned by the
recompletion of a well previously drilled to another horizon.
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Applicants shall furnish all operators within a 1320 foot radius of
the subject well a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant
shall include with his application a written stipulation that all operators
within such radius have been properly notified. The Secretary of the Com-
missicn shall wait at least 10 days before approving any such unorthodox lo-
cation, and shall approve such unorthodox location only in the absence of
objection of any offset operators, In the event an operator objects to the
unorthodox location the Commission shall consider the matter only after
proper notice and hearing.

RULE 5. The provision of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall
not apply to the Eumont Gas Pool located in L.ea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 6. The Commission after notice and hearing, shall consider
the nominations of gas purchasers from the Eumont Gas Pool and other
relevant data and shall fix the allowable production of the Eumont Gas Pool,
and shall allocate production among the gas wells in the Eumont Gas Pool
upon a reasonable basis with due regard to correlative rights,

PRORATION UNITS

RULE 7. (a) For the purpose of gas allocation in the Eumont Gas
Pool, a standard proration unit shall consist of between 158 and 162 contiguous
surface acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal sub-
division {(quarter section) of the U. S, Public Land Surveys; provided, howevér,
that a gas proration unit other than a legal quarter section may be formed
after notice and hearing by the Commission, or as outlined in Paragraph
(b). Any allocation unit containing less than 158 acres or more than 162
acres shall be a non-standard unit and its allowable shall be decreased or
increased to that proportion of the standard unit allowable that the number of
acres contained :s.erein bears to 160 acres. Any standard proration unit
consisting of be’ween 158 and 162 contiguous surface acres shall be con-
sidered as containing 160 acres for the purpose of gas allocation,

(b) The Secretary of the Commaission shall have authority
to grant an exception to Rule 7 (a) without Notice and Hearing where appli-
cation has been filed in due form and where the following facts exist and the
following provisions are complied with;

1. The non-standard unit consists of less acreage than a -
standard proration urnit. :

2. The acreage assigned to the non-standard unit lies
wholly withir: a legal quarter section and contains a well capable of producing |
gas into a gas transportatior facility on the date of this order. "

3. The operator receives written consent in the form of
v-aivers from all operators in the adjoining 160 acre proration units,

GAS ALLOCATION

RULE 8. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration
period the Commission shail hold a hearing after due notice has been given.
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The Commission shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its
“"Preliminary Nominations'" of the amount of gas which each in good faith
actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration period, by months,
from the Eumont Gas Pool, The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary
Nominations'" of purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as
may be deemed applicable in determining the amount of gas that may be pro-
duced without waste within the ensuing proration period., ''Preliminary
Nominations'® shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commission.

RULE 9. Each month, the Commission shall cause to be submitted
by each gas purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations' of the amount of gas
which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing pro-
ration month from the Eumont Gas Pool. The Commission shall hold a public¢
hearing between the 15th and 20th days of each month to determine the
reasonable market demand for gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall
issue a proration schedule setting out the amount of gas which each well may
produce during the ensuing proration month,. Included in the monthly prora-
tion schedule shall be a tabulation of allowable and production for the second
preceding month together with an adjusted allowable computation for the
second preceding month, Said adjusted allowable shall be computed by com~
paring the actual allowable assigned with the actual production, In the event
the allowable assigned is greater than the actual production, the allowables
assigned the top allowable units shall be reduced proportionately, and in the
event the allowable assigned is less than the production then the allowables
assigned the top allowable units shall be increased proportionately. "Supple-

mental Nominations' shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Com- |
mission, ’ |

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells
in the Eumont Gas Pool delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease
gathering system, and shall include in the proration schedule of the Eumont
Gas Pool any well which it finds is being unreasonably discriminated against
through denial of access to a gas transportation facility, which is reasonably
capable of handling the type of gas produced by such well, The total allow-~
able to be allocated to the pool each month shall be equal to the sum of the
supplemental nominations together with any adjustment which the Commission
deems advisable. The allocation to a pool remaining after subtracting the
capacities of marginal units shall be divided and alloczted ratably among the :
non-marginal units in the proportion that the acrcage contained in each unit
bears to the total acreage allotted to such non-marginal units,

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

“ RULE 10. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 A. M., January 1 and
7:00 A, M,, July 1, shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of
time bounded by these dates shall be known as gas proration periods., The
amount of current gas allowable remaining unproduced at the end of each pro-
ration period shall be carried forward,to and may be produced during the
next succeeding proration period in addition to the normal gas allowable for
such succeeding period; but whatever amount thereof is not made up within
the first succeeding proration period shall be cancelled, If, at the end of
the first succeeding proration period, a greater amount of allowable remains
unproduced than was carried forward as underproduction, the :mount carried
forward to the ;econd succeeding period shall be the total underproduction
less tha anount carried forward to the first succeeding period,

If it appears thai such continued underproduction has resulted from
inability of the well to produce its allowab’e, it may be classified as a
marginal well and its allowable reduced to the well's ability to produce.
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RULE 11. Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater
amount of gas than was allowed during 2 given proration period shall have its
allowable for the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of
such overproduction and such overproduction shall be made up within the first
succeeding proration period. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration
period, the well is still overproduced, it shall be shut in and its current monthly
allowable charged against said overproduction until the well is in balance., If,
at any time, a well is overproduced an amcunt equaling six times its current
monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until it is in balance.

The Commission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser
rate than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing
at public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would result
in material damage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 12, No gas well shall be given an allowable until Form C-104
and Form C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreage attri-
buted to said well and the locations of all wells on the lease,

RULE 13. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on
the date of connection to a gas transportation facility, 2s determined from an
affidavit furnished to the Commission (Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by the
purchaser, or the date of filing of Form C~104 and Form C~110 and the plat
described above, whichever date is the later.

REPORTING OF PRCDUCTION

RULE 14, The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be
metered separately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to
the Commission on Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before
the twentieth day of the month next succeeding the month in which the gas was
produced. The operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
made of the gas produced. The full production of gas from »ach well shall be
charged against the well's allowable regardless of what disposition has been
made of the gas; provided, however that gas used on the lease for consumption:
in lease houses, treaters, combustion engines and other similar lease equip-
ment shall not be charged against the well's allowable.

DEFINITIONS

RULE 15. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas

from a common source of gas supply {rom a gas pool determined by the
Commission,

RULE 16. The term "gas purchaser'" as used in these rules, shall
mean any "taker' of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease
where connection is made for gas transportation or utilizaticn, It shall be

t1lizaien in DA

the responsibility of said "taker?' to submit a nomination,

PROVIDED FURTHER that those wells located within the defined limits
of the Eumont Gas Pool which produce o0il and receive an oil allowable on the
oil proration schedule shall be prorated as oil wells pending further st udy and
that '"preliminary'and '"'supplemental’ nominations, as outlined in Rules 8 and
9 above, shall pertain only to gas wells which are not assigned an oil allowable.

PROVIDED FURTHER that all operators of a gas well shall submit to
the Hobbs office of this Commission {Box 2045) on or before January 1, 1954
a copy of either an electric log or sample log of each well (if available) that
operate within the defired limits oi the Eumont Gas Pool. Attached to each log
shall be a detailed report showing well elevation, total depth, plug back depth,
depth of production string, interval of perforations and open hole and estimation
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of formation tops of Yates, Seven Rivers and Queen as indicated by the log,
Any operator of any well hereafter completed or recompleted within the de-
fined limits of the Eumont Gas Pool shall also submit to the Hobbs office of
the Commission, the logs and information detailed above, within 30 days
foilowing such completion or recompletion,

In the event that the Commission deems it advisable to obtain addi-
tional information from wells producing outside the defined limits of the
Eumont Gas Pool the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorized to
issue a directive to operators in order to obtain the desired information.

PROVIDED FURTHER that as soon as possible a testing procedure for
all gas wells shall be adopted by the Commission. Said procedure shall con-
tain adequate tests in order to determine the feasibility of employing any well
poiential, deliverability or pressure factors in allocating gas,

PROVIDED FURTHER that those operators who desire approval of the
Commission of gas-oil dual completions under the provisions of Statewide Rule
112-A should also comply with the provisiors of Rules 2, 3 and 4 of this order
before approval will be granted.

PROVIDED FURTHER that in order to inaugurate gas prorationing and
allocation in the Eumont Gas Pool on January 1, 1954 the Commission shall
consider the nominations of purchasers for the proration period beginning
January 1, 1954 at the regular hearing of the Commission on November 19,
1953 and shall require each purchaser of gas from the Eumont Gas Pool to
submit with each '"supplemental' nomination a list of the wells and their loca-
tion from which gas is to be purchased commencing January 1, 1954. In this
instance the list of wells shall pertain solely to those wells which are gas wells
and are not on the oil proration schedule,

PROVIDED FURTHER that in the event an operator has apoducing well
on acreage which does not conform to the provisions of Rule 2 or Rule 7 and
an exception to Rule 7 iz ¢{c Le reguested of this Commission, the necessary
information requested under Rule 12 should be complied with pending Com-
mission action. In this instance the Proration Manager is directed to assign
to the well only that acreage aitributable to the well lying within the quarter
section upon which the well is located. In the event the unorthodox unit is
approved after notice and hearing and an increase in total acreage is permitted
then the total allowable assigned the well shall be adjusted and made retroactive
to the 1st day of the proration period or the 1st day the well produced into a gas
transportation facility if the well was not productive prior to January 1, 1954,

PROVIDED FURTHER that copies of Form C-115, Monthly Production
Report, submitted in compliance with Rule 14 shall be distributed by the opera-
tor as follows: Original to Oil Conservation Commission, Box 871, Santa Fe;
two copies to Qil Conservation Commission, Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that nothing in this Order, or Order No.
R-370, heretofore issued by the Commission, shall be construed as re-classi-
fying any well now prorated on the oil proration schedule as a gas well, and

any such reclassification hereafter made shall only be made after due notice and
hearing.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

/MA _

EDwg’L. MECHEM, Chairman
STt

E. A R mbeTr

(.{. &R » Member and Secretary

SEAL d




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL  CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING: CASE NO, 584
Order No, R-370

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON

ITS OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER
ESTABLISHING POOL RULES FOR

- THE EUMONT GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY,
'NEW MEXICO, SAID RULES BEING CON-
 CERNEL WITH WELL SPACING, GAS
'PRORATION AND ALLOCATION, PRORATION
“UNITS, POOL DELINEATION AND OTHER
"RELATED MATTERS INSOFAR AS THEY
PERTAIN TO THE GENERAL RULES FOR
‘GAS PRORATION AS SET FORTH IN ORDER
' NO. R-356 IN CASE 52l.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

. BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m, on September 17,
. 1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission
' of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission,"

NOW, on this 2/ day of September, 1953, the Commaission, a quorumf
'being present, having considered the statements of interested persons, and
the official records of the office and other pertinent data, and being fully
advised in the premises,

FINDS:

i (1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has
| jurisdiction of this cause.

(2) That production records of gas wells producing within the Eumont
" Gas Pool as heretofore designated, classified and defined, indicate the

: necessity for proration of gas-well gas for the prevention of waste and the

| protection of correlative rights,

(3) That Order No. 356, heretofore issued by the Commission, and

- containing appropriate general rules relative to gas-well spacing, gas
proration and gas allocation, appearing to be satisfactorily applicable to the
Eumont ‘Gas Pool, should be considered as the special rules and regulations
for said pool pending further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That the rules and regulations relating to gas-well spacing, gas
proration and gas allocation, as set out in Order R-356, be, and the same
hereby are made the special rules and regulations of the Eumont Gas Pool
pending further order of the Commission after notice and hearing.
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IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That all parties interested in said Eumont Pool and the rules
therefor be, and they and each of them are hereby ordered to show
cause at 9 o'clock a,. m. on Qctober 28, 1953, at Santa Fe, New Mexico,
why the rules and regulations referred to hereinabove, with any essential
amendments, shzll not be put into eifect as of November 1, 1953,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

e

EDWIN L, MECHEM, Chairman
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Foat M _ s1elD
LEITEMB:-R 17, 1753

Shell Cil1 vompeny is in gemersl accord with tne ;a8 rules &s pro-
pcaeed; except for cne feature thersof.

“e wish to direct sttention to idule 5, Froretion Units, in connec-
tion with Rule 8 under Ges Allocetiom.

Rule 5 establishes & standard ges proration unit of 158 to 162
contiguous surface scres.

Rule 8 provides, however, tlat more than one standerd proration
unit may be azsigned to a gas well provided not more than 5.0 acres are so
assigned, and provided the other requirements of tne Sectiom are met.

As written, the ruvle would ap.urently leave to ihe discretion of iLe
operstor whether such additiomal acreage should be assigned to a well, .ilso,
as vritten, there is no requirement that the well to which additional scre-~
sge is sasigned should be shown to be capsble of draining such additionsl
acreage.

wWe feel that thisg rule could result in grave inequities. 4n cperator
with a eingle 16C-acre tract could be offset or surrounded b; one or more
single ownership units of SLC acres. ouch operator would have a single unit
allowabla. ihe cff354 operators, on the other hand, could esch assign four
standard units to their wells, snd could eaci: ottain a proporticnably in-
creas.d allowable, ond could do this even without 2 showin, that their wells
would drein the acreage assigned to such welis.

It 1s our thought that it would ce cetter to etay witn & stendard
sise unit for allowable purposes, vnless, after & hearing, trie Lommission
perxites the assigning of sdditionel zcresge sad allowable cecsuse oi the cir-
cumstances existing in the particular cese. we realise thet thers may be
ceonditions under which additio.al scresge should be assigned to & well or
wells, but feel th:t it shiculd ve permittied only after hsaring, and not solely
at the discretiom of an opsrator. 4s to the size of the standard unit in
this field, in view of the fact thet the field has veen developed to date on

sé o spacing, we Teel that /£ o acres should constiiute the
s t{ therein, .




BEFORE THE OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMIBSICN OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING
S84
CASE NO, ¥
THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONBERVATION ORDER NO, R-388-A
COMMIBEION ON IT8 OWN MOTION FOR ALL 370
OPEBATORS AND INTERKSTED PARTIES IN
THE GAS POOL TO SHOW CAUSE WHY
THE RULES AND RECULATIONS AS SET OUT
IN ORDER R-356, WITH ANY ESSENTIAL
AMENDMENTS, SMOULD NOT BE PUT INTO
E¥YECT,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

R&
This case came on for hearing at 9 e'cleck a, m, on October I,

1953, at Santa Fe, Hew Meonice, before the Oll Conservation Commission of

New Mexiceo, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission',

WOW, ea this day of November, 1953, the Commission,

a quorum being present, having censidered the testimony adduced, the exhibits
received, the statements of imterested parties, the official records of this
Cemmission and other pertinent data, and being fully advised in the premises,
¥INDS;
| {1} That due pubiic notice having been giver, the Commission has
Jurisdiction of this cause.
(2) That the Commission by virtue of Crder R-356 adopted certzin

"Standby Rules’’ pertainiag to the four county area of Lea, Eddy, Chaves and

Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico; said rules dealing with well spacing, aliocation,

LF
e

D 5 Ao AT i I T :




proratien units and other pertinant matters.

o7
(3} That the Commiossion issued Order R-36€, pertaining to the
. 4
[::'.' it e
Juico Gas FPoeol adnptiag the Rules and Regulations of Order R-35¢ as the

3 Pe f‘/f'
f=u i 5
special peol Rules and Regulations of the Jadeo Gas Pcol peading further

order.
{4) That the Rules and Regulationa as set forth fa Order R-35%6
with certain amendments should be placed in full force and effect in the
ewh‘\ oo f
Jaleo Gas Peol.
{S) That operaters in certain designated oil and gas pools in
£ vt nt
the area of the Jadvo Gas Pool skould supply to the Commission certain
geclogical and reservoir informatiom in order that a complete evzluation of
the productive limits of this peol can be ascertained,

(6) That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted
as so5n as poasible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can
determine the feasibility of employing an allocation facter pertaining to
well productivity, deliverability or pressure in allocating production and

; E“‘ nr»,l:rlr'{—‘
that pending this evalcation the allocation of gas in thc Iwito Pool shali be
on a 100% acreage basis using 160 acre proration units as a basis for the
allocation.

{7) That the allocation of gas on a 160 acre proration unit basis

be limited to 160 acres in the form of a square being a legal subdivision,

quarter section, of the U. 5. Public Land Survepand that deviation from this




basis shall be allewed only after proper notice and hearing.

{8) That in granting exception to the standard 16C acre proration

unit the Commission shewié give special consideration to wells heretofore

completed, which would make pooling agreements of acreage economically

impractical.

{$) That the portigh of the Jalco/Gas Pool khown as tie "Rhodes

\ ‘: ; :
\ N, S

Sterage Area’ should be gfanted excepti the Rulge and Regulations of
Y AN

¢

3

N
3
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the Jalce Gas Poel p idca‘ certain rgpo;'u a;'c méle to the Commission.

{10) That for the purpose of administration and clarification of

posl rules, all the rules applicable to well spacing, production, proration amd

&u,.mm"f’
allocatien of gas in the Jaito Gas Pool should be set out in this order under tha

ﬁwmm-“f'
heading "JA&HREO GAS POOL RULKS"

IT IS THEREYORE CRDERED:

E:‘cv-li'f fx
That the following Rules shail apply to tue Jubes Gas Pool, lea

County, New Mexico.

a'ﬂ; Y ﬁ?'“
TG GAS FOCL RULES

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS.

Rule 1. Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more from the

B 1i-t rv"'f"
outer boundary of the Iuito Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildcat well, Any

’ =en r.»"f"
well drilled less than one mile from the outer boundary of the Faito Gas Pool

shall be spuced, érilled, o_ierated and prorated ir accordance with the
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Regulations in effect in the JuiTo Gas Pool.

.+
6\_4. [ IR Sl
Rule 2. EKach well drilled or recompleted within the Fui€to Gas Pool shall

be located on a tract consisting of not less than a Quarter section of approximately
168 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be
a legal subdivision (quarter section) of the I, § Publiz Land Surveys.

Euren T

Rule 3., Each well drilled within the Jaleo Gas Pool shall net be drilled
closer than 660 feet to any éntcr boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330
feet to a quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary mor cleser than
1320 feet to a well drilling to or capable of produciag from the same poel.

Rule 4. The Secretary of the Cormmiseisn shill have authoriiy te grant an
exception te the requirements of Rule 3 without notice and hearing where application
has been filed in due form, and,

(a) When the necessity for an vmorthodox location is based on
tepegraphical conditions, or is occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously
drilled te another horizen, and

{b) When either one of the foliowing is applicable.

1. When the ownership of all oil and gas lsases within a
radius of 1320 feet of the proposed lecation is comnmon with the ownership of the
oll and gas leases under the proposed iocation.

2. When all owners of oil and gac leases within such radius

comseat in writing to the proposed iocatien.




Rule 5. The provision ef Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall not apply

te the Zubow Gas Peol located in Lea Ceunty, New Mexico.
GAS PRORATICN

Rula 6. The Commissien after notice and hearing, shall consider the nomine-
tions of gas purchasers frem the i-lo‘Gu Poel and other relevant data and shall
fix the allowable production of the Jatce Gas Poul, and shall allocate productien

P
among the gas wells in the JSuize CGas Posl upon a reassasble beasis with due regard

to correlative rights,

FRORATION UNITS

Rule 7 (a} Fer the purposc of gas allocationin the Jltu Gll ?ooi. a
standard proratien unit shall consist of hetween 135 and 162 comtigwous surface
acres substastially in the form of a square whick shall be a legal subdivision
{quarter section) of the U. S. Public Land Surveys; provided, hawever, that a gas
preration unit other than a legal quarter section may be formed afier ustice and
hesring by the Commission, except as outlined in Paragraph (b). Aay allocatien
wnit coutaining loss than 158 acres or more than 162 acres shall be & non-standard
unit and ita allowahble shall be decreased or increased to that propostien of the
standard wait allowable that the sumber of acres contained therein sears to 160
acres. Any standard preration unit consistiag of betwasn 158 and 162 contiguous
esurface acres shall be considered as containing 160 acres for the purpose of gas
allocation.

(b} The Secretary of the Commission shall tave authority to grast as
exception te Rule 7 (a) witheut Notice and Hearing where applicstion has been filed
in due form and where the followiag facts exist and the following provisions are
complied with;

1. The son-standard unit consists of 1ess acreage than a standard
preration unit,

2. Tue acreage assigned to the noan-standard unit lies whelly withia
a legal quarter section and comtains & well capable of producing gas imte a gas trans-
pertation facility on the date of this order.

3, The eperater receives written conscat in the form of waivers

from all operators in the adjoining 16C acre proration units.




GAS ALLOCATION
Rule 8. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration pericd
the Commission shall hold a keariag after due notice has been given. The
Cemmission shall cause to be submitied by each gas purchaser its “Preliminary
LA f’"+'
purchase within the ensuing proration pericd, by monthe, from the Jaleo Gas
Pool. The Commission shall consider the "Preliminary Nominations" of
purchasers, actual production, and such other factors as may be deemed applicadle
in determiniag the amount of gas that mey be produced without waste withia the
ensuing proration pericd. "Preliminary Nominations” shall be submitted an
a form prescribed by the Commission,
Rule 9. Each month, the Comminsion shall cause to be submitted by
cach gas purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations™ of the amount of gas which
each in geod faith actuaily desires to purchase within the ensuing proration month
Evmcy
frem the Juicw Gas Pool. The Commission shall hold a public hearing between

the 13¢h and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market demand

far gas for the ensuing proration month, and shall {ssue a preration schedule

. setting out the ameunt of gas which eack well may produce during the ensuing

proration month. Included im the monthly proration schedule shall be a -
tabulation of allowable and production for the second preceding month together

with an adjusted 2llowable computation for the second preceding month. Said




adjusted allowable shall be computed by comparing the actual allowable assigned

with the actual preduction. In the svent the allowable assigned is greater than
the actusl proeduction, the allowables assigned the top allowable units shall be
reduced proportionately, and in the event the allowable assigned is less than the
preduction then the sllowables assigned the top allowable units shall be increased
preportionately. "Supplemental Nominations™ shall be rubmitted on a form
prescribed by the Commisesion.

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells in

Ewmed 1+
the Jalee Gas Posl delivering to a gas transportation facility, or lease gathering

N
S hors of
_aystem, and shall include in the proration schedule of the Jaieo Gas Pool any well

which it finds is being nrmmblgliacﬂmmud ageinst through denial of access
to a gas transpertatioa facility, which is reasomably capable of handling the typs
of gas preduced by such well. The total allowabls to be aliocated to the peel

each menth shall be squal io the sum of the supplemental nominations tegether

with any adjustment which the Commission deems advisable. The allecation to

a poel remaining afier subtracting the capacities of marginal units shall be divided

and allocated ratably among the non-marginal units in the prepoertion that the

acreage comtained in each umit bears to the total acreage alloted to such non-marginal

units.,

BALARCING OF PRODUCTION

Rule 16. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 A, M., January 1 and 7:00 A, M.,

July I shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these




dates shall be known as gas proration periods, The amount of current gas

sllowable remaining usproduced at the end of sach proration period shall be
carried forward to and may be produced during the next succeeding proration
period in addition to the normal gas allowabdble for such succeeding period; but
whatever ameunt thereof is not made up witkin the first succeeding prorzation
period shall be cancelled. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration
peried, a greater amount of aliowable remains unproduced than was carried
forvard as underproduction, the amoeunt carried forward to the second succeediag
poried shall be the tetal underproduction lesa the amount carried forward to the
fivet succeeding poried.

M 48 appears that 'uch continued underproduction has resulted from
inability of the well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal
well and its allowable reduced te the well‘s ability to produce.

Rule 11, Overpreduction: A well which has produced a grexer amount
of gas than was allowed during a given proration period shall have its sllowable
for the first succeeding proration peried reduced by the amount of such over-
preduction and suck overproduction shall be made up within the first succeeding
preration period. If, at the end of the first succeeding proration fperiod. the
well is still overproduced, it shall be shut in and its current momhly ullévablc
charged against said overproduction until the well is in balance. If, atv wny time,

a well is overproduced an amount equaling six times its currant monthly allowable,

it shall be shut in until it is in balance.




The Commission may allow overproductioa to be made up at a lesser

rate than would ba the case if the weil were completely shut in upon a showing

at public hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would resuit

in material damags to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

Rule 12. No gas well shall be given an allowable uatil Form C-104 and
Form C-110 have been filed together witk a plat showing acreage attriduted to
said well and the locations of all wells on the lease.

Rule 13. Allowables to rewly completed gas wells shall commance ox the

I sl N : [ U TP
o 2O Vo W XP SRR S S '

date of eo-gcﬁon to a gas tramsportation _hcﬂity/ér the date of filing of ;gm
0 lhasaned foomaniid Ta TOC |

ot oy The  pasronioey,
{ (foor 204 T Hold e
C-~104 and Ferm C-116 and the plat described abeve, whichever date is

later.

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

Rule 14. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered
o b
ssparately and the gas production therefrem shall be submitted to the Commission , Foam
ANy
80 as to reach the Commission on or before the twentieth day of the month next
succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show
ox such repert what dispesition has been made of the gas produced. The full
productien of gas from each wcll shall be charged against the well's allowable

regardless of what disposition has been made of the gas; provided, hewever

that gas used oa the Iease for consumption in lease houses, treaters, combustion

~9-




engines and other similar lease equipment shall not be charged against the well's

allowable.

DEYINITIONS

Rule 15. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas from |

a common source of gas supply from a gas poo! determined by the Commission.

Rule 16. The term "gas purchaser' as used in these rulcs, shall mean any

“taker" of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection

is made for gas transportation or utilization. It shail be the responsibility of said

"taker' to submit a neminstion.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those wells located within the defined limits

Cuno it
of the Jales Gas Pool which produce oil and receive an oil allowable on the oil

proratien schedule shall be prerated as oil wells pending further study and that
“preliminary” and "supplemental” nomimations, as outlined in Rules § and 9
abeve, shall pertain only to gas wells which are not assigned an oil allowable.

PROVIDXE YURTHER that all operators of oi] or gas wells shall submit

to the Hobbas office of this Commission (Box 2045) on or before January 1, 1954

WALS

a cepy of sither an electric log or eample log of each wenﬁ;cther oil or gas,
FHoapen -

they operate within the defined limits of the Jadco Gas Pool., Attached te each

log sball be a detailed report showing well elevation, total depth, plug back depth,

depth of productior. string, interval of perforations and open hole and estimatiorn

of formation tops of Yates, Seven Rivers and Queen as indicated by the log.

-19-
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In the event that the Comminsinn de<nyg it advisable to

obtain additional information {from wells producing outside the defined limits

Ewred Ii‘+
of the Jabeo Gas Pool the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorized to

issue a directive to operators in order to obtain the desired informaticn.

PROVIDED FURTHER That the provisions of 9s¢le rules comsained

herein shall not apply to t)(cn wcu\- invoelved in thr,tfkhodcs Sto'f;tge Area.

/ :
s Y 7

% 7 \\ :":
Previded, h\wer. n’(t operators in the Rhodes Sto?ge ar¢a shall submit
AN 4 3,_ \

v 3 J % E
semi-anaual np# corresponding wii& the Jalco pool"'lr?’;rat!on period, said
reports shall cax-\- lt;;}q_tical inform;g(o;\fhovha the unom of gan injected
,.-* '-x\\ \ ;;'
and withdrawn from sterage ﬁu\ria( uc:h pndo;\ald the m\ﬂaﬁv\mm of

\

gas injected and withdrawn at the end of the proration period.

PROVIDED FURTHER that as soon as pessible a testing procedure for

all gas wells shall be adopted by the Commission. Said procedure shall comtain
adequate tests in erder to determine the usefulness of employing any well potential,
deliverability or pressure factors in allocating gas.

PROVIDED FURTHER that these operaters who desire approval of the

Commission of gas-oil dual completions under the provisions of Statewide Rule
112-A sheuld also comply with the provisions of Pules Z, 3 and 4 of this order

before approval will be yranted.

PROVIDED SWRTHER that in order to inaugurate gas prorationing and

Eume rJ*’ ) )
allocation in the Juivo Gas Pool on Jaruary 1, 1954 the Commission shall consider

-11-




the nominsations of purchasers for the proration period beginning january 1, 1954

at the regular hearing of the Commission orn No ember 19, 1952 and shall require
Eumig nF

ench purchaser of gas from the Jad=o Gae Pocl to submit with each "supplemental’

nomination & list of the wells and their locatien from whicn gas is to be purchaced

commencing January 1, 1954. In this instance the list of wells shall pertain

selely to those wells which are gas wells ard are not on the oil proration schedule.

PROYIDED FURTHER that in the event an operator has a producing well

oa acreage which does net conform to the provisions of Rule Z or Rule 7 aad

aa exception te Rule 7 is to be requested of this Commission the necessary infevma-
tion requested under Rule 12 should be compiied with pending Commission action.

In this imsiance the Proration Manager is dirvected to assign to the well only that
acreage attributable to the well lying within the guarter section upon which the

well is iecatss. Im ihe ¢veni the usorthodox umit is approved after notice and

hearing and an increase in total acreage is permitted then the total aliowabie assigned
the well shall be adjusted and made retroactive to the lst day of the proration peried
or the lst day the well produced into a gas tramnsportation facility if the well was

not productive prior to January 1, 1354,

- - , 4 A / 7 i ) L ; . - L oy ?,
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Me-Tex Supply Compsny desires

<t

0 mEKe ¢ preliminary
statement in regard to its pozition in t'iling the HMotion for
Rehearing in Case No. S84, Por the purpose of the record and
in order to advise the Commis:ion of the attack being made on
Order No. R~-370~A by the Me-Tex Supply Company it 1s necessary
to call attention to hearings and orders heretofore entered
by the Commisslon relating to the question of the proration of
gas. The first efforts of the Commisstion to prorate natural
gas within the ,tate of New Mexico was given Case No. 521 and
on August 28, 1953, the first order attempting to prorate gas
was entered by the Commission after reciting that hearings had
been had on the subject matter iavolved on March 17, 1u53,
April 16, 1953, May 19y, 1953, June 16, 1053, July 16, 1953 and
sugust 20, 1953, snd as 3 result of these hearings Order Ro. 354
was entered by the Commission establishing means and methods
for the proration of natural gas in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico. Thereafter, on September 17,
1553, the Commission in Case No. 584 and under Order No. R-370
adopted the mesans and methods for the proration of natural gas
in regard to Lea, E4dy, Chaves and Roozevelt Countles as
esteblished in Order No. R-350 as the special rules and
regulations for the Eumont Gas rPool, pending further hearing.
That Order No. R-370 provided that all interested parties in
the Eumont Pool as delineated by the Commission, should show
cause nn October 23, 1953, why Order No. R-370 should not
become final and the rules covering the means and methods of
prorating zas ia the -umont ool in Lea Couvnty, New M:xico,
be established.

The Me-Tex Sudnly famnanw 2t the hooring oo Oovober 23,
1553, flled its written exceptions to the show Cause Crder
of the Commission 1n Csase No. 534 and directed the Commission's
ettentlion o certain defects in the order which were and &re

Jurisdictional,




The exceptions flled by Me-Tex Supply Company were
ignored by the Commission and the Commission on the 1lith dey
of November, 1553, entered its Crder No. R-37¢- , sdopting
certalin rules and regulations covering the proration of natursl
gas 1in the -umont -00l in Lea County, New Mexico, as delineated
by the Commisaion, Thereafter and wlthin the twenty duys
apecifieC in the statutes Of the 3tate of New Mexico, the
Me-Tex Supyly Company flled ita Motion for Rehearing in
Case No. 5c4. The motion was granted by the Commission on
Desember 7, 1953, within the time authorized by the Statutes
for the Commission to act upon motion for rehearing. The
Motion for Rehearing was set for Jaauary 21, 1354 at 4:00 .M.
ia Madry Hall, Santa Pe, New Mexico, along with a Motion for
Rehearing filed by Texas & Facific Coal & 01l Company in
Caase No. 582 concerning the Jelco Gas Fcol. The hearing of
the Texas & Pacific Coal & 0il Coampany, comsencing on
January 2lst, extended through noon of January 22und, being
the time announced by the Commission when zome of the
Coammissioners would not be able to remaln in further attendance
at the hearing. Upot a disclosure of this fact, the Me-Tex
Supply Company moved that tts rehearing be continued until the
Feorusry hesaring date. There belng no gbjlection, the
Commission granted the Motion for Continuance to the February
hearing date.

Having advissd the Commission of the procedural steps
taksn in the matter in queation, it now states itz posivion in
attecking the Order of the Commission. The Me-Tex Supply
company sllieges that Order No. R-37C-0 13 illegal end
unauthorized under the law for the following reasons:

1. That under the Laws of the state of New Mexlico
before the Commiasion is authorized toc make ruiez zand
regulations providing for the proration of gas ia a gas pool, the

Commiesion must find the existence of waste.




2. The Commissicn {5 authorized to make rules and
regulations providing for the proration of gas in a gas pool
whan and only when the Commission has {irst fixed the
allowable for such pool.

3. Before the fixing of ar allowable for a zas pcol
a:d the entry of orders providing for the proration of such
gas allowable snd the apacing of gas wells, the cCommission is
required to obtain from the gas purchasers in sald pool theilr
nomination for ges from saild pool.

&. The Commission 1s without the power or Jurisdiction
to put into effect any rule or regulation which would permit the
production of more than one allowsble from a producing gss well
in a delinesated gas pool by authorizing the zssigniang of
acresaze to the proration unit in excesa of the declared proration
unait for a gas well,

5. The records of the Commission, from the commencement
of consideration of the question of gas proration in the Countles
of Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roos2veli, Hew Mexieco, fail to show
that the Commission has met any of the requirsments set out {n
Paragraphs 1, 2, 3, and 4 above, before the entry of Order
No. R-370-A and having 8o failed, the order so entered and
sought to be enforsed, 1s illegai and void for the want of
Jurisdiction on the part of the Commisslion to enter the same.

In addition to the Jjurisdictional defectz called to the
Commission's stteation under raragraphs 1, 2, 3, and 4 above,
the Me-Tex Supply Company further asttacka the validiliy of the
Order No, R-370~4 on the followlng grounds:

That Order R-370-4 as enterad by the Commission falls
to tale into consideration valid, legal properiy rignts of
producers within the dalineatran orxoz of $he auw uwsignacted gas
poocl, who have heretofore dirilled for and completed gas wells

within the delineated area under the then existing Lawe of the




State of New Mexlico and Lhe ruies and regulations of the
Commisaion, and who had produced natural gas from s:zild wells
from the time of completion and obtaining a asrxket thercfor
under the rules and regulations of the Commisaion and in
complisnce with suck rules snd regulations in force at the time
of the drilling and completing of sald well. Until the entry
of Crder Ko. R-370 the rules of the Commission required the
spacing of a well for oil or gas on 40 acre uaite. These wells
50 drilled under the then existing rmules and regulatlions of the
Commission were legal welis and continued to be legal wells
uatil the adoption of Urder No. R-37C and R-370-4, when by the
adoption of such order the wells lost their legal chearacter and
were reduced from a legel well to a well authorized to produce
only one~quarter of the allowable to be fixed by the Commigsion,
and further, in the adoption of Order No., R-370-2? the Commission
ignored the U. 5. Government survey covering many of the areas
iacluded within the delineated area of the nine gas poois in
that the order establisches as & producing unit a legal quarter
section in the form of a square contalaing not less than 158
or more than 152 acres la accordance with the U. S. Government
Shrvey, whsn the official map of the Zumont area ahows many
sections located therein along the township correction ilne
containing 950 scres, more or less, and haviag only two legal
quarter sections under U. S. Governmen: Survey, to-wit: the SE4
and swWi. The balance of the S4C acres, more or less, contained
{n said sections are surveyed as lots anG aumbered from 1 to
15, contatning approximately 40 acres in ares. That the wording
of the order makea it tmpossible for an operator to have a legal
correction line.

Subseqguent to the entry of ine :rder and as has been
disclosed by the proration =zueduie, beiag Order /G 1 and 2G 1 2,
bearing date of January 1954, it 15 now definitely dizclosed




G/c1

that the purported proration schedule for gas in Len County

is not a proration order, but merely a ratable take order,

The Comatssion, under the Laws of the :tate Of New Mexico, has
the authority to require ratable take and the adoption of
Order No. R-370-a is not nesessary to eanforce such 8 procedurs.
In support of our contentions we offar - SVidence the following:
Order Mo, 356 entered in Case Mo, 523

Order X:. 370 entered in Case No. 584

Response of Me-Tex Supply Company to Order No. R-370
Case No. 58:,

Record in Cose Mo, 584,

Order Mo. R-370-A entered in Case No. 534,

Telegram dated December 7, 1953 addressed to Melvin

B

eatered ¢

-»
.
- ]

©)

h

Neal.

7. Lea County Gas Froration 3chedule January 1954
Order A0 1 and AG i A,

8. Sectional B3P showing area involved in the Zumont
Gas Fool delineated &rea involving the correstion township line.
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BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ]
at !
Santa Fe, New Mexico :

February 17, 1954

Wednesday ‘
Afternoon Session ;
!
|

In the Matter of:

No testimony has yet been presented in

this rehearing concerning the Eumont Gas Case No. 584
Pool; it was continued upon request of
applicant, Me-Tex Supply Company, after
bein{ advertised for rehearing January

21, 1954. ;

Continued.

(Notice of Publication read by Mr. Graham).
MR. GIRAND: If the Commission pleases, W. D. Girand from
Hobbs, New Mexico, representing Me-Tex. We fesl that the decision

of the Commission in the Jzlco case might have quite an in-

fluence on whether or not our re-hearing shall proceed, In the
|

|
1

light of that fact we would like for it to be continued more or
less indefinitely until called by notice by the Commission until :
the Jalco matter is determined.

MR. SPURRIER: 1s there obJjections to counsel's motion? In ;
the absence of any objections we will continue the case indefinité-
1y and we will reopen the case with proper notice.

MR. GIRAND: We would like it understood, if the Commission.

pleases, that our rights as they now exist under the temporary

order of the Commission be preserved pending final determination.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFDRTERS
ROOM 105-106. EL TORTEZ BLDG.
PHOMNES 7-9645 AND $.9546
ALBEUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

-1l-




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO 3

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing and attached transcript
of hearing in Case No. 584 before the 01l Conservation Commission,|

State of New Mexico, at Santa Fe, on February 17, 1954, is a true |

and correct record of the same to the best of my knowledge, skill:
and ability. |

DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexlico, this é@fi_ day of&é¥é=se£;t,
1954.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES

ROOM 103.106. EL CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7.9645 AND 5.9%546
ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO
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JANUARY 1954

NEW MEXTCO
OIL CONSERVATICN COMMYSSION

LEL COUNTY
GAS PRORATION SCHEDULE

PRORATION OFFICE
BOX 2045
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

ORDERS AG 1 AND AG 1 4




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ORDER No. AG-1

GAS PRORATION ORDER
FOR PERIOD JANUARY 1, 1954 THROUGH JUNE 30, 1954

The Coemmission held public hearing at Santa Fe, New Mexico on November
19, 1953 at 9 o'clock a.m., pursuant to legal netice for the purpose of setting the
allowable production of gas from the following nine {9) gas pools in Lea County,
New Mexico for the six month period, January 1 1954 through June 30, 1954:

Amanda, Arrow, Blinebrv, Byers-Cueen
Eumont, Jalco, Justis, Langmat and Tubb,

NOW, on this day the Commissicn, a quorum being present, having considered
the nominations of purchasers, the capacity of producing wells, and being otherwise
fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) The total nominations of purchasers of gas produced from the above
listed nine (9) gas pools for the period January 1, 1954 through June 30, 1954 is

49,163,888 MCF. The individual pool nominations, which total 49,163, 888 MCF,
are as follows:

AMANDA 181,000
ARROW 654962
BLINEBRY 3,832,813
BYERS-QUEEN 193, 370
EUMONT 14,154,009
JALCO 9,808,806
JUSTIS 378,593
LANGMAT 17,038,720
TUBB 2,921,615

(2) The potential producing capacity of all gas wells in the nine (9) gas
pocls listed above is in excess of the nominations of purchasers of gas and in order
to prevent waste and protect correlative rights, the production of gas from the above
listed nine (9) gas pools should be limited and allocated and distributed during the six
month proration period commencing January 1, 1954.

(3) That all the producing gas wells, together with the expected completed
or recompleted wells in the nine (9) gas pools listed above can produce a total of
49,163,888 MCF without causing waste within the six month proration period com-
mencing January 1, 1954, and an allocation based upon such production would be
reasonable and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) For the six month proration period commencing January 1, 1954 the total
allowable production to be assigned the nine (9) allocated gas pools in Lea County
be and the same hereby is as follows:




~2-
Order No. AG-1

AMANDA 181. 000 MCF
ARROW 654. 962 MCF
BLINEBRY 3.832,813 MCF
BYERS-QUEEN 193,370 MCF
EUMONT 14 154 009 NCF
JALCO 9 808,806 MCF
JUSTIS 378,543 MCF
LANGMAT 17,038,720 MCF
TUBB 2.921, 615 MCF

(2) The allocation hereby set for said six month proraticn period in the

nine (9) aliocated pools in Lea County. New Mexico shali be {n accordance with
: Orders Nos. 368-A through 376-A inclusive, and the Commassion's Rules and

Regulations,

mission.

SEAL

STATE QF NEW

(3) The total allowablz production for egach pocl as szt fortn shall be allocated
on a monthly basis in accordance with Schedule "A"™
ule shall be adjusted monthly to me<t changes in markst conditions as reflected by
purchasers supplemental nominations and actual gas production, in accordance with
Orders Nos. 368-A through 376-A inciusive.

attached hereto and said sched-

The foregoing order shall remain effective until further order of the Com-

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 24th day of November. 1953,

MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER,

M:=mbter

R. R. SPURRIER, M=mb=zr and Secretary




AMANDA
ARROW
BLINEBRY
BYERS-QUEEN
EUMONT
JALCO
JUSTIS

LANGMAT

TUBB

JANUARY
31,000
121, 449
820,320
33,760
2,734,570
2,030,192
83,682
3,528,708
605,480

FEBRUARY

28,000
IIMM.F..MPN -
677,076

uo.vmo
2,494,793
1,555,596

66,702

2,754,662

517,823

All figures in MCF @ 60° F. & 15.025 P.S.I.A.

SCHEDULE "A"

MARCH

31,000

_ L.l
922,163
33,260

2,633,262

2,909,317
100,669
4,929,995
596,384

APRIL

3C,000
107,722
571,889
31,990
2,21,9,856
1.505.72
55,490
2,621,570
439,286

__MAY JUNE TCTAL
31,000 30,000 181,000
94,997 9%, 740 654,962
41k, 369 126,996 _3,832,813
32,710 31,490 193,370
2,065,222 1,976,286 14,154,009
858,871 949,105 9,808,806
1) 37,639 178,593
1,534,222 1,669,563 17,038,720
381,176 381,466 2,921,615
TOTAL 49,163,888




BEFORE THE OTL CONSERVATTON CCMMISSICN
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXTICO

ORDER NO, AG-1-p

SUPPLEMENTARY GiS PROPATTCN ORDER FOR
MONTH OF JANUARY, 1954

The Commission held public hearing at Sgntea Fe, New Mexico on December 17,
1953 at 9 o'clock a. m., pursuent to legal notice, for the purpose of sectting the
allowable production of ges from the following nine gas pools in Ler County,
New Mexico, for the month of Jamusry, 19%4:

Amanda, Arrow, Blinebry, Bvers-Queen, Eumont, Janlco, Justis
Langmat and Tubb

NOW, on this day the Commission, a juorum being present, having considered
the supplementary nominations of purchasers, the cepscitv of producing wells, and
being otherwise fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) The total nominations of purchesers of gas produced from the above listed

nine gas pools for the month of January, 1964 is 12,293,763 MCF. The individual
pool nominations, which total 12,299,763 MCF, sre as follows:

Amsnds 31,000
Arrow 125,391
Blinebry 9725425
Byers-Queen 8,7€0
Eumont 3,0L0,253
Jalco 2,629,172
Justis 130,109
Lengmat 4,655,871
Tubb 695,476

(2) The potentisl producing cepmcity of all ges wells in the nine gas pools
listed above is in excess of the nominstions of purchasers of gas and in order to
prevent waste and protect correlative rights, the production of ges from the sbove
listed nine gas pools should be limited, eslloceted and distributed during the month
of Jenuvary, 19%54.

(3) Thet all the producing gas wells, together with the expected completed or
recompleted wells in the nine gas pools listed above, cen produce a total of
12,299,763 MCF without causing waste during the month of Jenuary 1954, and an

allocation based upon such production would be rcasonable and protect correlative
rights, )

IT IS THERFFORE CRDFRED:

(1) For the month of January, 1954 the totsl allowable production to be
assigned the nine sllocated gas pools in Lea County, New ifexico, be and the same
hereby is as follows:

Amanda 31,000
Arrow 135,391
Blinebry 973,425
Byers-Queen 8,760
Eumont, 3,040,253
Jaleo 2,629,478
Justis 130,109
langiat 4,655,471
Tubb 695,475

(2) The allocation hereby set for the month of January in the Nine allocsted
pools in Lea County, New Mexico, shall be in sccordence with Order Numbers
R-368-4 through R-376-A, inclusive, end the Commission's Rules =nd Regulationms.
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Order No, AG-1-A

(3) 4 proretion schedule, duly prepered by the the Commission and theresfter
adopted, for the month of January, 1954, is hereto atteched and mede & part hereof;
it distributes and allocates the allowsble production among the gas wells in the
nine gas pools listed above for the period stated, in accordance with the Rules
and Regulations of the Commission and Orders R-368+A through R-376-A, inclusive,

The foregoing order shall remein effective until further order of the Com-
mission, . e Cor o -

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico,',tﬁisilet day of Decem'bér,‘.l953.
" STITE OF NBJ MEXTCO
- OTL -GONSERVATION. COMMISSICN
EDVIN L, MECHEY, Chairman :
E. S.W\LKER, Member -

R. R. SPURRIER, Member and Sec¢retary

SEAL




OPERATOR WELL NO.. JAN, " P1PE

LEASE NO, S,T.K, __ACRES FACTOR . — . e Y ALLOW e e JONE
¥  TIndicates marginal wells AMANDA . oo

GULF OIL CORP,

Amande 1 J 25-22-37 12C «75 31,000 . Gulf

o ARROY

CONTINENTAL OIL CO, A S

Lockhart B-1 6-P 1-22-35 160 1.00 Beginning with the Msrch Schedule this space 33,848 . Cont,

will be used for tabulating Previous Allowables o

GULF OIL CORP. and Production and for cslculating allowable s . Coe C : o

Mattern H.T, & 1-0 24-21-36 160 1,00 adjustments, 33,348 . Gulf

Ramsey B 2-E 25-21-36 160 1,00 33,848 SERR

STRCLAIR OIL & GAS CO. U T |

Brownlee L-N 25-21-36 160 1,00 33,848 . EP,

POOL TOTALS 4 640 . 4.00 Cumsge |

. : BLINTBRY .‘

AMERADA PET, CORP, . . ‘ o :

State Id L=T 16-21-37 80 .. .50 L. 15,575 o P.B,

AZTEC OIL & GAS CO, | . |

Dauron 2-A 10-21-37 40 .25 A 7,788 R 8.U.

CITTES SERVICE OIL CO. . R S

CONTINENTAL OIL CO. S o O T s

Lockhart B-11 8-0 11-21-37 160 . ‘1,00 .7 31,150 C , . E.P.

GULF OTL CORP. i . o
¥ivian 5-D 30-22-38 160 . 1.00 < . 31,150 S E.P.

(1)




OPERATOR WELL NO. JAN, PIPE
LEASE N0, S.T.R.  ACRES TACTOR e ~ALLQY. LINE
HUMBLE OIL & RFG,. CO, BLINEBHY CONT!D S _
Penrose 1-B 13-22-37 160 1,00 31,150 E.P.
MAGNOLIA PET. CO,

Brunson Argo 6-E 10-22-37 160 1,00 31,150 P.B,
Caraon, E.O. g-F 33-21-37 120 .75 23,363 P.B.
Corrigen,H 7-P 33-21-37 120 .75 23,363 P, B,
Long, S.E. 8-J 11-22-37 160 1.C0 31,150 P.B.
Marshall Unit 3-D 34-21-37 160 1,00 31,150 F.B.
wWilliemson 1-4 23.21-37 4D .25 7,788 P.B.
MARKHAM, CONE & REDFERN

Fubanks 1-M 14-21-37 160 1,00 31,150 E.P,
MORAN, E. F.

Owen 2-D 14-21-37 160 1,00 31,150 E.P,
OHIO OTL CO.

Marshall B 4=l 27-21-37 160 1,00 31,150 P.B.
Muncy 3N 24-22-37 80 .50 15,575 E.P.
Warlick C 2.0 15-21-37 160 1,00 31,150 P.B.
Vortham 12-H 11-22-37 160 1.00 31,150 P.B.
OLSEN, R, OIL CO,

Boyd 2-H 23-22-37 160 1.00 31,150 E.P,
Danglade ©1-1 13-22-37 80 - .50 15,575 E.P.
Drinkard 1-C 25-22-37 120 W75 23,363 E.P.
Sims 1-F 25-22-37 40 .25 7,788 E.P,
PHILLIPS PET, CO, .

Sims 1-L  24-22-37 80 ok 15,575 E.P.
Sims 4-D 24=22-37 160  1.00 31,150 E.F,
SAMEDAN OIL CORP,

Parks 2-M 14=-22-37 160  1.00 31,150 E.P,
Parks A 5-0 14-22-37 160 1,00 31,150 "
SHELL OTL CO.

Argo 3-K 15-21-37 160  1.00 31,150 E.P.
Argo A 5-F 22-21-37 160 1,00 (2) 31,150 E.P.




had

-

OPERATOR WELL NO, : AN .
LEASE . . NO, §,T.it, _ ACRES FACTOR - B Y —— . ALLOW,
BLTNEBRY CONT 'D ,
SHELL OTL COKT'D 4 .
Livingston 8-F 3-21-37 80 .50 .. 15,575
Livingston 9-N 3.21-37 120 - .75 . 23,363
Sarkcys 2-K 23-21-37 160 1.00 . 31,150
State 2-H 15-21-37 &0 .50 . 15,575,
‘H_cgmnc Ul.ﬁ NQ!NH'&Q U.mvo u. ODO - PR WH uu.mo
Turner 13-N 22-21-37 160  1.00 . 31,150
SINCIAIR OTL & GAS CO. _
Boyd 4-F 23-22-37 160 1,00 L 31,150
Sarkeys A 1-J 23-21-37 160 : '1.00 4. 31,1%0
TIDE WATER 4SSOC. OTL CO. o S
Sarkess 3-C 26-21-37 160 1,00 . 31,150
State S 2-C 15-21-37 &0 .50 15,575
ng vaoon oo. ) N
Williamson 2-C 23-21-37 80 °50 . 15,475
POOL TCTALS 39 5,000 31.25 973,441
- : BY.ERS-QUEM . :
CONT INENTAL OIL CO. :
State 4-29 1-J 29-18-38 40 025 1,252
GULF OTL CORP., : L
Grimecs, W 4-C 32-18-38 160- 1,00 o 5,006
SHELL OTL CO. e 2
State A 1-G 32-18-38 80 - .50 Lo 2,504k
280  1.75 4 8,762

POOL TOTALS 3

- (3)

PIPR




OPERATOR WELL NO, JAN, PIPE

LEASE NO, S.I,R, ACRES TACTOR . — } . ALLOW, . e LMNE
AMERADA PET. CORP, "~ EUMONY
anérows 1-D 12-20-36 20 + 50 19,806 ~P.B,
Lambert 1-B 6-20-37 16 1.00 39,612 " P,B,
Phillips A 1-G 31-19-37 €0 «50 - 19,806 AWM,
Thillips -G 1-20-35 16 1,00 . 39,612 P.B,
State D 3-F 1-20-3% 160 1,00 . 39,612 F.B.
State F 1-M 35-19-36 160 1.00 .. 39,612 P, B.
State G 1-N 18-19-37 80 o5 19,306 F.B.
State O 1.8 130-19-37 160 1,00 39,0612 P.D.
State F 2-M 29-19-37 150 1,00 39,512 P.B.
. State Q 3«0 16-20-37 160 1,00 39,612 P.B.
State T 3-F 252=19-36 & .50 L1g,00n P.B.
State V 3-H 35-19.36 160 1,00 39,612 w.m.

Weir L-F 35-19-36 160 1,00 39,612

. ANTWETL, MORRIS R, N
Phillips Hooper 1-0 27-20-37 160 1.00

" Crawford 1-A 34=00-37 150 1,00
dtan,Fed, 1-E 35-20-37 160 1,00
ANDERSON FRICHARD OIL CORP, .

Rritt A 2-K 6-20-37 80 « 50
ATLANTIC RFG, CO, .

Colemsn 1-C 17-21-36 L0 25
Crutchfiecld 1-T 32.19=37 40 25
State H 1-0 5-21-36 160 1,00
State K 2-S8 6-21-36 80 « 50
State O 1-E 32-20-37 40 25
State O 2-D 32-20-37 20 o225
AZTEC OIL & GAS CO, ’

Burke 1-P 28-19-37 80 «50
Burke . 2-H ¥ 80 .50
Maxwell St, 1-K 27-19-37 80 « 50

CITIES SEWICE 0OIL CO,
Laughlin 5«0 6§-20-37 120 15
State F 2.1 30-20-37 120 W75
(4)

P




Yiallace St, 3-N

(5)

OPERATOR. VLT, JAN..
LEASE 50, S.T.R, ACRES FACTOR . L ALLOW,
CONTINFNTAL OIL CO, . . . T EUMONT CONT 'D
Britt A-6 4ol 6u20-37 20 .50 19,806
Britt B2 1-C  8-20-37 40 25 9,903
Britt B-10 1-M 10-20-37 160 1,00 39,612
Britt B-15 3L 1£-20-37 150 1,00 39,612
Britt B-18 3.J-6-P 18-20-37 160 1.00 39,612
Lockhart A-1% 1-P 13-21-36 &0 50 19,806
Meyer A-8 34 2-21-35 150 1,00 39,612
Meyer B-/ 14-G  4-21-35 160  1.00 39,012
Meyer B-f [-D 8-71-26 160 1,00 39,612
Meyer, Sem B-26 1 26-20-37 150" 1.00 39,5612
Sanderson A-ll 1-T 11-20-356 140 1,00 39,0612
State =19 1-L 19-19-37 40 28 . 9,903
tate D-11 1-L 11-21-36 15 1.00 39,612
'FL ™1S0 BATURAL GAS CO. .
Thotl St 1-4 3-20-37 280 .50 19,806
2 b
eﬁsm,wm.‘ mmﬁwou St. 2-C 32-20-37 g0 .50 19,806
GULF OIL CORP, :
Bell. R.R, 2-P 2-21-36 80 .50 19,806,
Leonard A 3-B 22.71-36 160 1,00 39,612
Oroutt B 1-G  5-21-36 ) 50 19,806
Remsey B 1-M 29-20-37 160  1.00 139,612,
HUMBLE OIL & RFG. CO. .
Adkins i{-1 10-21-37 160 1,00 39,612
Fopeano 1-N 2:.00-36 80 L E0 19,806
State Aggies 7-B 31.20-37 160 1,00 39,612
State F 1-K 17-20-37 160 1,00 39,612
KELLY, JOHN M,
Houston Unit 1-P 2-19-37 160 1,00 39,612
Cont. State F 1-D 1-21-36 160 1,00 39,612
Kelly St. 1-F 13-19=36 160 = 1.00 39,612
Phillips St. 1-P 12-19-36 160  1.00 39,612
ME TEX .
Wallace St. 2-L 3-21-36 160 1,00 39,612
3-21-36 80 .50 119,806




(6)

OPERATOL WTLL JAN, pIPCD
LEASE NO, S.T.R, ACRES TFACIOR. .. . R ALIOW, LINE
EUMONT CONT 'D :

NOLAN & IANE _
Sinclair Williems 1-0 34-19-37 80 . 50 19,806 S.u.
Willinns, J.H. 3-N  34-19-37 160  1.00 39,612 W.P.
. OHIO OTL CO.

Barber 11-D 5-20-37 160 1,00 39,612 P.B.
PACIFIC WESTERN OIL CORP.

State D 1-1 32-20-37 80 .50 19,806 S.U.
PHTLLIPS PET. CO. ,

Bern A 1-P 14-19-36 160 1,00 39,612 E.P,
Mcnument 1-H 12-19-36 160  1.09 39,612 E.P,
New 2-H 26-20-76 80 o5) 19,206 Phil,
SCHERMEREORN OTL CORP,

‘Christmsas 1-D 11-20-37 40 25 9,903 P.B,
SHELL OIL CO. _
State 1-G 20-21-36 160 1,02 39,612 - E.P,
State 1-E 7-19-37 160 1,00 39,612 E.P.
State A 1-P 35-19-36 40 .25 © 9,903 Ep,
State B 1-E 36-19-36 160 1,00 29,612 E.P.
State F 1-T 29-19-27 40 .25 9,903 E,P,
State L 2-X 1-21-35 160 1,00 39,612 . E.P,
State M L-P 1-21-35 160 1,00 39,612 E.P.
SINCLATR OIL & GAS CO,

Barber 7-E 8-20-37 80 o5 19,806 E.P.
SKELLY OIL CO, o
Christmas 1-M 25-19-36 40 25 . 9,903 E.P.
Monstate 2.1 13-19-26 160  1.C0 " 39,612 E.P,
Nonstate L-N 13-19-36 160 1,00 39,612 P,B,
Monstate 5-H 13-19-36 160 1,00 39,612 . P.B.
State G 1-J 30-20-37 40 o5 9,903 S.U.
State B -G 16-21-36 80 oo 19,806 P.B,
State B 7-E 160 1.0u 39,612 F.B,




OPERATCR WELL JAN, S PIFE

LEASE N0, S.T.R, ACRES FACTOR _ ° . e oo ATIOW, i st : 1INE
SKELLY OIL CONT'D EUMONT CONT'D . o

Van Etten 9-1L 9-20-37 160 1,00 39,612 _ - i . S.U.,
" 10-C 9-20-37 160 1,00 39,612 S.U,
SOUTHERN UNICN GAS CO. Coe
Williams 1-B 33-19-37 120 75 29,709 _ ' 8.U,
Villiems 2-T 33=19-37 120 .75 29,709 . , S.U,
STANOLTND OTL & GaAS €O,

Gillully 4 [-B 2,-20-36 160  1.00 39,612 PR ' P.B.
SUN OTL CO. . :

Akens, J.N, 1-L 3-21-36 160 1,00 39,612 - L E.P,
Akens, J.N. 6-1 3-21-36 160 1.00 39,612 A E,P,
SUNRAY OTI, CORP, . L .

Cooper . .- 3-D 7-20-37 80 .50 . 19,806 = | o - SUNR,
" . L-H 12-20-36 €0 .50 19,806 _ L E.P.
THE TEXAS CO. : o : ‘ . ,
Phillips. | 1-D 10-20-37 120 5 29,709 4 oo P.B.
Riddel . . 1-N 12-21-36 80 .50 19,806 1 . DR P.B..
TIDE WATER AS30C, OIL CO, . ) .
Colemsn . . 3-A 17-21-36 160  1.00. 39,612 g o E.P,
Marshall (D) 1-F 13-21-36 160 1,00 39,612 _ E.P,
State A L-A 8-21-36 160 1,00 32,612 T E.P,
State J. - 3-F 17-19-37 160 1,00 39,612 ., o E.P.
State X. - 1-K 13-20-36 80 .50 G.%om ‘ - E,P,
Etate E 2-P 16-21-36 150 .00 39, ‘.HN.., . o m.my.
TWO STATES OTL CO, : o ) .
McQuatters 1-J 11-21-36 40 .25. 9,903 o E.P,
WARREN PET. CORP. : - . _

Evans St, 3-T 3-21-36 160 1,00 39,612 . _ P.B,
Heasley St. 7-E 5-21-36 160 1,00 39,612 4 . - BB,

RCIL TOLLLS 100 12,280 " TT6.75 3,040,221

(7)




160

(8)

36,421

OPERATOR WELL NO, JAN, . PIPE
LEASE, UNIT. S.T.,R, _ACRES TAGTOR - ALLOW, LINE
B S | L.CO
AMERADA PET, (DRF. . RN , o
State JCT 1-P  16-23-36 RO .50 18,211 P.B.
" 26 80 .50 18,211 P,B,
AMERICAN RTFUBLICS CORP, . : | .
Crosty A 1-0 29-2£-37 80 .50 - 18,211 E.P.
Crosby B 1-N 272-25-37 160 1,00 36,421 E.P,
ARGO OTL CORP. .
Langhart ,B,T, 1-H  21-25-37 80 = * 9 610 E.P,
CONTINFNTAL OTL CO. , ,.
Ascarate C-24 1-B  24-25-3% 80. .50 * /495 E.P.
iscarste D-24 1-3  24-25-36 80  ,50 * 12,648 E.P,
Danciger A-8 2-P  8-23-36 150 1,00 36,421 E.P,
Farney A-£ 2-1 5.22.36 160 1,00 $ #33,325 E.P,
Lockhart 330 1-H 30-21-36 160 1.00 - 36,421 E.P.
Lockhart 4-30 5K  30-21-36 80 .50 18,211 E.P.
" A-30 6-F 30-21-35 160 1,00 36,421 E.F,
Lynn, J.T, A-27 1-D 27-23-36  160. 1.00 36,421 E.P,
lockhart 4-18 3-K 18-21-36  160. 1,00 36,421 E.P,
Lynn 4-28 5-A 28-23-36 160 1.00 36,421 E.P,
Meyer Me. 4-29 1-0 29-22-36 160 1.00 36,420 Cont.
Meyer A-29 Cwd 29-22-36 160 " 1.00 C® 7,023 E.P,
Meyer B-18 2-C 13-21-36 160 1,00 + 36,421 Cont,
Meyer B-33 1-M 33-22-36 160 1,00 + 36,421 E.P.
Sholes, 4-13 3-P 13-25-36 160 1,00 % 2,108 E.P,
Sholes B-30 2-D 30-25-37  80. .50 % 3,348 o
State 4-32 2-G 32-22-36 160 1,00 - 36,421 .y
State A-32 3-P 32-22-36 160 1,00 36,421 ot
State €-20 5-M 20-21-36 160 1.00 36,421 on
" E.17 L-E 17-22-36 160 1,00 * 7161 E.P.
"oE.17 5L n 160 1,00 135,421 o.ow?
Stevons A-34 1-E 34-23-3% 160 1.00 %} 433 wmsm
Vaughan A-1. 6-K 14-24-36 16 1,00 36,421 Cont..
Wells, E.J, B-1 1-A 1-25-36 1.00 .




OPERATCR WELL NO, JAN, PIPE
" LEASE "UNJT__S.T.R. ACRES FACTOR L ATLLOVW LTNE
JAL.CO CONT 1D .
CULBERT3CN, E. a. & TRWIN, V, V,
Lanehart, C.J, 1-B 28-25-37 120 .75 27,316 E.P.
ALPCRT OTL CORP, _
Harri son 1-G 7-25-37 20 .50 - 18,211 R
‘Lunt, 1-P 20-22-26 150 1.70 - #17,.22 F
"Winters 1-B 173-25-37 H.@O 1.00 wo.bmw E
“Winters © 1-J 7-25-37 160 1,00 36,421 E
EL PaS0 NAT. GAS CO.
Bates 1-M  10-26-37 20 .50 18,211 E
Langlie Fed. 1.7 17-25-2 160 1,00 36,421 E
" Fatker 1-D 29-26-37 20 50 18,211 E
GULF OTL CCRP, _ .
' Remsey Arnott B 1-M 32-25-37 160 3,00 36,421 Gulf
voE 2-0 16-25-37 160 1,00 35,421 E.P,
" Compbell 2-K 7-21-36 160 1.00 © 36,421 Gulf
Janda B 1-J 32-21-36 160 1.00 ' mm.\fmw P,.B.
_ HUBBARD, HARRY _
. Blliott 1-F  17-26-37 80 .50 18,211 E.P.
HUMBLE OTL & RFG, CO,
. Cooper, J.M, 1-F  14-24-36 L0 .25 9,105 E
_ Bsrrison 1-M 25-24-36 160 1.00 * 8,618 E
. Lanehart 1-K 21-25-37 40 .25 9,105 E
State B 1-E 29-21-36 #8050 18,211 E
" State B 7-T 160 1,00 36,421 E,
" Thomas A & 1-0 23-24-36 80 .50 18,211 E
" KELLY, JOHN M.
Shahan 3-G 33-25-37 120 .75 27,316 E.P,
KRUPP-FLAHERTY : :
Moberly C 3-E 21-26-37 80 .50 18,211 E.P.

(9)




INTT

ST Fe

NO,

JAN,

ALLOW,

IATE CTIL CO.
Rector, J.K.

LEONARD CTL CO,
Betes, C,T,
Bates, C.T.
Justis, B.M.

Justis, V.H,

LOWE, RALPH
kose, lMaggie
Shell St, B

Owens, Eve
.zoowtoi_:

OLSEN R, PERSONAL

OLSEN, R. OIL CO.

Cooper, S.R,
:wazwamrma
PHTLLIPS PET. CO.

Woolworth

SHELL OIL €O.

1-1.
2-D
1-H
2-1

1-D

OLSEN-BLOUNT OIL CO,

1-H
1-H
5-H
2-C
1-C
1-C
2-H

12-K

1-4-D 36-24-36

31-21-36

202537
29-25-37
19-25-37
2-25-37
20-25-37

31-28~37
29--25-37
21~25-3%7
26-24-36

28-25-37
35-24=36

T=-25-37

NWIN%I&Q
14-24-36
14-24-36
11-24-36
30-25-37
19-25-37

26=2/-36

ACRES FAOTOR

80

160
160

20
150
160

160
40

160
150
£0
20

160
80

80
160
20
40
160
20
&0

80

160

» 50

1,00
.50

+ 30
1.00

.50

25

1,00
.50
50

0

1.00

JALCOD CGONT!'D

18,211

36,421,

#26,377

18,211
36,421
36,421

21,111

¥],116

21,142
36,421
. 18,211
18,211

36,421
18,211

18,211
36,421
18,211

9,105

36,421
18,211
18,211

18,211

36,421




-

OPERATOR WELL NO. JAN, : . PIPE
LEASE : UNIT S.T.R. ACRES FACTOF o . o T OALLOW. | . LINE
JALCO CONT'D T
SHELL OTL CONT'D S T : :
State A 2-4 12-21-35 160 1,00 : , 36,421 . . ... EP,
State H 2-1 13-21-35 160 1.00 36,421 E.P,
SINCLATIR OIL & GAS CO. K _ S
State 157 F 1-% 17-23-36 150 1,00 36.421 ‘ ~ E.P,
SKELLY OTL 0. . | . L
Sherrell, J.W. 3-B  6-25-37 Lo .25 9,105 E.P.
" £N  31-24-37 80 .50 18,211 R E.P.
SOUIHERN CALIF. PET. CORP. . : .

°  Dabhs 1-M 34-25-37 160 1,00 ._ 36,420 - E.P,
" 2-E 34-25-3 160 1.00 #7,719 E.P,
Texas St. 2-1 16-23-30 8 .50 . 018,211 E.P.
Voeturg 1-T 18-25-37 80 .50 18,211 E.P.
Woolworth L=M  8-25-37 160 1,00 _ 36,421 E.P,
SUN CTL CO.

Lanehart 2-1 20-25-37 g0 .50 18,211 E.P.
STANOLTND OIL & GAS CO.

Gregory 4 22-N 31-25-37 LO .25 9,105 P.B.
" C 1-C  33-25-37 L0 .25 9,705 E.P.
TEXAS PACTFIC COAL & OIL CO. :

State A Ac/l 2.L 21-23-36 160 1.00 36,421 E.P,
n 3.E " 80 .50 18,211 E.P.
" LG " g0 .50 *10,044 B.P.
" 6-F " L0 .25 9,105 E.P,
L g-0 160 1,00 36,421 E.P,
" 9-M 9-23-36 160 1.00 36,421 E.P.
L 120 " 160 1.00 36,421 E.P.
" 1L E " 160 1.00 36,421 E.P.
n 15-F 4=-23-36 160 1.00 36,421 E.P.
" 18 M 160 1,00 36,421 E.P.
" 23 B 160 1.0C 36,421 E.P.
State A Ac/2 12-T 7-22-36 160 1,0C E.P.

36,421
(11) T




OPERATOR WFLL

NO.

LEASE , UNIT 8,75,
TEXAS PACIFIC CCAL & OTL CONT'D
State A Ac/2 L1-M 5-22.36
TREBOL & RODMAN
Federsl 1-Y-C 5-23-36
VESTATES FPET. CORP,

Wells B-6 1-A 6-25-37

WESTARN NATURAL GAS CO.

Guthrie 1-0  34-23-36

Wells 1-G 62537

Woolworth 1-4 17-25-37
. PCOL TOTAL 104

160
160

10
160

40
160

12,880

ACRES FACTOR

ALLOW, LINE
JALCO CONT!D — A

1.00 36,421 E.P.

1.00 36,421 E.P,

2 9,105 E.P,

1.00 " 36,421 E.P,

.25 o E.2,

1.00 o E.0.
80,5

2,629,513




" DPERATOR WELL

130,110

| NO. JaN, PIPE
~-3FASE . UNIT S.T.R. _RCHES _ FACTOR P . ALLOW, LINE
JUSTIS .
_ ATIARTTIC RFG. CO, -
- - Justis 1-P  11-25-37 .80 .50 29,435 E.P,
_ CITIES SEWICE OIL CO,
- *-Hodges B 1-M 1-25-37 160 1.00 *12,369 E.P,
_OLSHN, R. OIL CO,
“Wimberly 1.H  23.25-37 40 .25 14,7M8 E.P.
- “TIDE WATER ASSOC, OIL CO.
Coates C 1-F  24-25-37 40 .25 14,Nn8 E,P.
“WESTERN NATURAL GAS CC. : .
“Faton l1.E 12-25-37 160 1.00 58,870 E.P,
_POOL TOTALS 5 480 3,00




()

OFERATOR WELL NO, JAN, . PIPE

LEASE: ___UNIT §.T.R, - ACRES FACTOR e ALLOV, _LINE
. S -I-ANGMA - [ S N A -

AMERADA PET. CORP, e TprT

ANDERSON-PRICHARD

Wolls 13 1L 5-25-37 120. W75 23,139 E.P.

ATLANTIC RFG, CQ,

"Hodgcs 11 8237 160 1.00 30,852 FB

Stete 24 1 D 32-24-=37 40 v25 7,713 Phil,

" "CITIES SERVICE OIL CO,

Dabbes 1 D 23-25-37 80 50 15,426 . 'BP

Stetc y 1L 36-23-36 . & .50 15,426 .- EP

CONTINENTAL OIL CO, o P o

Jack A-20 4L G 20-24-37 160 1,00 * 9,362 EP

Joek A-21 1 M 21-24-37 40 »25 7,713 EP

Jack A-29 3 H 29-24-37 160 1.00 * 6,32 EP

Jeck B-17 3 A 17-24-37 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Jack B-30 1 H 30-24-37 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Lockhart B-28 3L 282-36 160 1.00 30,852 Cont,*

Lynn B-25 1 J 25-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Lynn B=-25 2M " 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Lynn B-26 1J 26-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Lynn B-26 24 " 160 1.00 30,852 EP

n 3¢ " 160 1.00 30,852 EP

" LM " 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Lynn B-27 1 A4 27-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP

Mcycr B-28 2 A 28-22-36 160 1.00 * 14,880 EP

Mcyer B-22 1 I 22-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Mcyer B=23 1 C 23-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

" 20 " 160 1,00 30,852 EP

Stovens A=34 2 G 34-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

" A=35 1 J 35-23-36 120 75 23,139 EP

" 2L " 160 1.00 * 23,560 EP

" B=7 1M 7-23-37 168 1.00 30,852 EP

" B-7 Unit 1p 160 1.00 30,852 EP




OPERATOR WELL NO, JAN, PIPE
LEASE UNIT 5. I.R, ACRES _FACIOR ALLOW, LINE
L/ NGMAZ CONT'D . A

CONTINENTAL CONT'D

Stovens B=7 2 J 7-23=37 160 1,00 6,696 EP
" pul2 1 ¢ 12-23-36 & .50 15,426 EP
" 2 a0 160 1.0 30,852 EP
" B-14 1 I 14=-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 . EP
" B-15 2 K 15-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" B-18 1 F18-23-37 . 160  1.00 30,852 EP
" 2K 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" B-18 Unit 1 B 18-23-37 160 1.00 9,579 EP
'Vuughan B-1 1 H 1-24-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 2F " 160  1.00 130,852 EP
" B-12 1 H 12-2,-36. 80 .50 - 15,426 %
DALPORT OIL CORP,

Christmas 1 0 25-22-36".- 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" B 1 J 2-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
King, E.F. 1 M 31-22-37 160 1,00 30,852 EP
- " W.H. 1M 6-23-37 . 160 1.00 - 30,852, EP
Joncs, O,L. 1P 34=22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
EL PASO NAT. GAS CO. B .

Jel D 3 B 8.25-37 160 1.00 30,852 EP
Shcll Black 2 0 2A-24=37 80 +50 15,426 EP
GACKLE, ALBERT S , .

Combest 1 I 27-23-36. 160 1.00 30,852 EP
Cowdon R. W. 1J 30-23-37. & «50 15,426 EP
n B 1L " .8 .50 15,426 . . EP
n C 4 C 31~23=37 160 1.00 30,852 - EP
King, E.F. 1 0 12-23=36 160 1.00 30,852 ~ EP
- Jonos, Rodman 1M 35-22-36. 160 1.00 30,852  EP
Sinclair st. 1 I 23=-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 2K " 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 3D 3-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" LH " 160 1.00 30,852 'EP
GULF OIL COKRP. : . )

Christmes 1 P 27-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 PB




OFERATOR WELL NO. . JAN, ... PIFE

LEASE, UNIT S.T,R. ' ACRES FACTOR o ALLOW, o LINE.
e e e e e - .- O . I ﬁb@hﬂ. \ODZ.H~UV T — = ™ 2 ey e e e Pt e
GULF 2IL CORP, CONT'D T e S _ :
Christm.s 2 H 27-22-36 160  1.0C0 . - 30,852. . ‘PB
Jundn H 11 11-23~36 160 1.00 . 130,852, ... . PB
"G 1 A 24-23-36 160  1.00 - 30,852 , Gulf
"I 1 H 2-23-36 160 1.00 . 30,852 . : EP
"I 2p 160 1.00 - 30,852 . - EP
Woolworth 3 K 30-24-37 1€0 1.00 30,852 . EP
HUMELE OIL & RFG. CO,
Bunter EB 1D 24-24=36 160  1.00 _ * 9,734 EF
State A4 1 H 22-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
State 2 1 H 2-24-36 160  1.C0 30,852 EF.
KELLY, JOHN M, : . AT
Hair 1 K82-37 126 .75 | . 23,139 - . . EP
KENWOOD OIL CO. T S DU
Stete 1 C 32-24-37 40 25 T3 ... . 8ch,
LATE OIL CO. R -
Thome s 1M 17-24=37 160 1.00 30,852 . . EP
CLSEN, R. OIL GO. | . B W T LT
Elenkenship 1 J 1824=37 160 1.C0 30,852 EF
ﬁ Blincbry A 8 L 29-23-37 160 1.00 30,852 ... . FEP
Coopcr 1 0 11-24-36 160 1.00 30,82 ©. . EP
 Jumes Mottic 1G 10-22-36 160  1.00 . 30,852. . . . . EP
,W King (NW) 1E 1-23-36 160 1.00 _ 30,852 L EP
, Kind (SE) 10 " 160 1.00 . 30,852 . . . EP
Moyers B 1 F 13-24=36 160 1.00 - 30,82 . . EP
. 2 H 11-24-36 160  1.00 L 30,82 L : . EP
OLSEN, R, FERSONAL VR C
Christmze BA 1L 2822-36 160 1.00 L 30,82 -0 - EP
PHILLIPS PET. CO. I |
Woclwerth L J 33-24=37 160 1,00 30.852 SLE wrhr.
" - .. u AHOV e . e ~ Ty H . . e




OPERATOR WELL - N0, . " JAN, , PIPE

LEAST. UNIT S, T,R..  _ ACRRS FACTOR L : ALLOW, : e LINE
T LANGMAT GONT 'D
SAMEDAN OIL CORF, _ ,
Hugh's P 1 C 19-23-37 160  1.C0 : 30,852 . EP
SCHEIMEKRHORN OIL CO. ,
Woolworth 3 J 28-24-37 160 1.00 % 16,740 R . _ EP
SHELL OIL CO. ’
Christmrs A 1 M 23-22-36 160  1.00 : 30,852 _ EP
" g 1L 25-22-36 160  1.00 30,852 EP
Dov. Christmas 2 R 21-22-36 160  1.00 30,852 EP
SIMON, JULIAN E.
Smith 3 I 4=25-37 80 .50 15,426 EP
Woolworth 1 XK 33-24=37 80 £ ' 15,426 EP
STINCLAIR OIL & GAS CO,
Fowler Hair 2 B 9-24-37 80 .50 . 15,426 EP
Jonos, Rodmen 1D 35-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 EF
Steto 157-C 10 32-24=37 40 25 7,713 EP
" 2Pp 40 .25 . 7,713 .
"E 16 " 80 .50 * 12,183 'EP
SKELLY OIL CO. A :
Cooper J.W. 3 N 12-24-36 .160 1.00 30,852 4 EP
King C 1 G1l-23-36 160  1.00 . 30,862 : EP
"D 15 6-23-37 160  1.00 : , 30,862 EP
Liborty Roy. 5 J 7-24-37 160  1.00 - 30,852 _ EF
Moxico D 1 J 36-23-36 80 .50 T 15,426 . EP
"E 1-0-F 2-2°-36 80 .50 . 15,426 EP
! ".G 1l D 16-24=37 160 1.co : 30,852 . EF
| Statc M 3 K 32-24=37 120 .75 23,139 N EF
SOUTHERN CALIF. FET, COXF. 4 _
Alston L F 26=25=37 120 o 75 . o 23,139 EP
Gutman 1 G 18-24-37 80 .50 15,426 EP
Huntcr 1 ¥ 13~24-36 160  1.C0 _ 30,852 _ EP
Lankford } G 25-23-36 120 75 M 23,139 EP
Libcrty Roy. 3L 3-25-37 80 .50 15,426 EP

(17)




OPERATOR WELL NO. JAN, ' PIPE
LEASE, IMIT S.T, R, ACRES FACTOR ALLCW, ‘LINE
. ) : LANGMAT CONT'D
SO. CALIF. CONT'D i
Mrtin B 1 F 31-24-37 160  1.00 10,075 EP
Mertin 2 A" 160 1,00 30,852 EP
Moscly 2 L 34-24-37 80 50 15,426 EF
STANOLIND OIL & GAS CO,
Lenglis B 2 D 15-25-37 120 .75 23,139 EP
Moyer P 1D 7-24-37 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" o[ 106 " 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 11 B 6-2:=37 160  1.00 30,852 PB
Woolworth: L E 2824=37 160 1,00 30,852 PB
St 0L CO.
Rocord Unit 1 4 22-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
TEXAS-FACIFIC COAL & OIL
State A ec/l 1P 22-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 13 H 14-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 16 4 11-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 19 E 22-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 20 ¢ 13-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 21 H 13-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 22N " 160  1.00 30,852 EP
" 24 U 24-23=36 160  1.00 30,852 EP
" 25 F 160  1.00 30.852 EP
n 26 G 23-23-36 160  1.00 30,852 EP
" 28 F 14=23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 29 ¢ 11-23-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 30T 3-23-36 160  1.CO 30,852 'EP
" 31 H 15-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
" 32 J 24~23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 33 F 15-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EF
" 34 K 11-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 35 L 3-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 36 M 1l-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 su
" 37 F 10-23-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP
" 38M v 160 1,00 30,852 EP-
State 4 ce/2 L0 A 9-22-36 160  1.00 30,852 EP

(18)




. .._.

OPERATCR WELL NO. O UIANL e 'PIFE
LEASE UNIT S,T.R, ACRES _FACTOR , SRR ) ALLOW, L INE
LLNGMAT. CGNT 'D , -
TEXAS-PACIFIC CONT'D - .
St. A ec/2 42 E 11-22-36 160  1.00 . 30,852 - sU
" ne/3 . 1 A 10-23-36 160 1,00 . 30,852 EP
" 21 v 160 1.00 N 130,852 EP
TIDE WATER ASSCC. , o
Christuas, A.L, 1 F 26-22-36 160 1,00 . 30,852 - EP
King 1M 1-23-36 160  1.00 . 30,852 - EP
Stete T 11 2-24=36 160 1.00 30,852 . EP
WESTATES FET, CCRF.
Wclls Bed 1 D 4=25-37 80 50 . 15,426 EP
" B-5 1 A 5-25-37 80 50 . 15,426 EP
WESTERN NAT, G4S CO,
Blincbry A 2D 30-23-37 1€0  1.00 ‘ _ 30,852 EP
" 76 " 160 1.00 . 30,82 .- EP
Combc st 1 H 35-23-36 120 - .75 23,139 EP
Coopcr J.A. 2F 12-24=36 8 .50 15,426 EF
Cowden R.W. 1P 30-23-37 8 - .50 . 15,426 EP
Curry 1P 1-24-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
Duthic 1J 1823=37 160 1.00 * 16,926 . EP
Helc 1 K 34=22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP
Haerrington 1D 10-22-36 160 1.00 : 30,852 - EP
Joncs 1 A 34=22-36 160 1.00 o 30,852 . EP
Lenkford 1 C 25=-23=36 120 W75 23,139 EP
Owcns 1 M 26-22-36 160 1,00 . 30,852 __ EF
Statc B 1 C 2-25=37 4O 25 7,713 - ' EP
St. McDoncld 1L 14-22-36 '160  1.00 30,852 EP
3 P 36-22-36 " 16 1,00 30,852 N 'E
" LM 160 1.00 30,852 -~ EP
] £p 160  1.00 30,852 EP
" €B " 160 1,00 30,852 . o EP
" 7 A 35=22-36 160 1,00 . /30,852 - . E
" & P 26-22-36 160 1.00 L 30,8520 s _ EP
" 9G " 160 1.00 B 30,852 . EP
" 10 F 25-22-36 160  1.00 _ _ 30,852 - EP

(9 _




OPERATOR / NO. JAN, PIPE

LEASE UNIT S, T.R, _ ACRES FACTOR _ALLOW, LINE
o _ . o LANGMAT CONT'D

WESTERN NAT. GAS CONT'D .

St. McDoneld 11 D 14=-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP

n 12 M 24=-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

" 13 P 15-22-36 160 1,00 30,852 EP

" LG " 160  1.00 30,852 EP

Record 1P 10-22-36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Stuart A 1 C 14-25-37 4O .25 7,713 EP

Toby A 1 A 13-24=36 160 1.00 30,852 EP

Wimberly 1 F 23-25-37 &0 »50 15,426 EP

FOL TOTAL 175 25,120 157,00 4,655,877

TUBB

AMERADA PET, CORP,

Harc, J. G. 7 M 33-21-37 160 1,00 32,240 PB

CITIES SERVICE OIL CO. _ o

Owcn 3J 35-21-37 160 1,00 32,240 PB

Stetc S 2 F15-21-37 & 50 - 16,120 EP

CONE, S. E. e

Andcrson 112a-2-37 40 e25 - 8,060 EP

CONTINENTAL OIL CO. o

Hewk B-9 7 P 9-21-37 160 1.00 32,240 Cont,

Lockhart A-27 1D 27-21-37 160 1,00 - 323240 EP

Wantz 3 J 21-21-37 120 75 243180 Cont,

GULF OIL CORF, S

Dungledc 1M 13-22-37 & »50 10,385 PB

Paddock 3 P1-22+37 160  1.00 ©32,240 Gulf

HUMELE OIL & RFG. CO, o

Penrosc 2 H 13-22-37 160 1.00 32,240 EP

MAGNCLIA PET. CO. .

Brunson Argo 6 E 10-22-37 160  1.00 32,240 PB

Cerson E.O. 8 F 33=-2-37 1&0 1.00 32,240 PB

Corrigun 7F0 120 75 244180 FB

Long . 8 J 11-22-37 160  1.,00 (20) 27 .00r PY




OFERATCR WELL YO, JAN. PITE
TASE UNIT S,T.R, _ ACRES FACTOR ALLOW. L INE
MAKKHAM, COHE & REDFERN T

Eubenks 2 L 14=-21-37 16C  1.00 . 32,240 EP-
OHIO OIL CO.

Mershell B 2 M 27-21-37 160  1.00 32,240 PB
Werlick G 17 15-21-37 160  1.00 32,240 PB
SHELL OIL CO.

Argo , 1M 15-21-37 160  1.00 32,240 EP
Arec A 1D 22-21-37 160  1.00 32,240 EP
Scrkeys 1 M- 23-22-37 260 1.00 32,240 EP
Stato 16 15.21-37 80 .50 16,120 EP
Turncr 2L 20-21-37 160  1.00 32,240 EP
Turner 37w 160 1.00 32,240 =
TIDE WATER ASSCC. OIL CO. o .

Scrkeys L F 26-21-37 160 1.00 32,240 EP
statc 8 2 C 15=-21=37 80 50 .16,120 EP
PCCL TOTAL . 2¢ 3480 21,75 695,485

(2)




MMMARY

TOTAL

TOTAL TOTAL ACEFAGE FACTCR  TOTAL TOTAL AILTOCATION  ALLOC, ALLOC., AILOC, ALLOC,
TOTAL ALCREAGE  MARG, NON- NOMINATIONS MARG,  NON- 1,00 UNIT .75 UNIT .50 UNIT ,25 UNIT COMPUTED
PCCI, NO.WFIIS _ FACTOR MARG, & ALLOC, MARG, ALLOC.
AMANTA 1 W75 75 31,000 31,000 31,000
ARRCY L 4,00 £.00 135,391 135,391 33,8.8 135,392
BLINERRY 39 31.25 31.25 973,425 973,425 31,150 23,363 15,575 7,788 973,441
BYERS QUEEN 3 1,75 1.75 8,760 8,760 5,006 u.QWm‘ 2,504 1,252 8,762
EUMCNT 100 76,75 76.75 3,040,253 3,040,253 39,612 29,709 19,306 9,903 3,040,221
JiLC 104 20,50 13,75 66,75 2,629,478 198,400 2,431,078 36,421 27,316 18,211 9,105 2,629,513
JUSTIS 5 3.00 1.00 2,00 130,109 12,369 117,740 58,870 44,153 29,435 14,718 130,110
LANGHMAT 175 157.00 10,5 145.50 £ ,655,871 136,059 4,519,812 30,852 23,139 15,426 7,713 r.mmm.mqq
TUBB 25 21,75 .50 21.25 695,476 10,385 685,091 32,240 24,130 16,120 8,060 695,485
PURCHASERS

E.P,~ ¥l Fseo Natural Gas Co.

F.B.- Permian PBssin Pipeline Co.

Phil,- Philiips Pet, Co.

v,P, - Varren Pet, Co,

5.U, - Southern Union Gas Co.

(22)




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICQ FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: CASE No. 521
Order No. R-356

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIlL CONSERVATION
COMMISSICN UPON iTS CWN [ fOTION FOR AN
ORDER ESTARLISHING MEANS AND METHODS
FOR THE PRORATION OF NATURAL GAS IN LEA,
EDDY, CHAVES AND ROOSEVELY COUNTIES,
NEW MEXICO,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m., on March 17, 1953,
April 16, 1953, May 19, 1953, June 16, 1953, July 16, 1953, and August 20, 1953,
before the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred to
as the "Comrmission'',

NOW, on this 28th dav of August, 1953, the Commission, a quorum being
present, having considered ihe testimony adduced and the exhibits received 1in the
hearings, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by law, the Com-
mission has jurisdiction of the cause and the subject matter thereoi.

(2) That for the prevention of waste and protection of correlative rights
proper special Rules and Regulations relating to the proration of gas-well gas produced
in the gas poouls of Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Koosevelt Countie3, New Mexicc, should be
promulgated.

1T IS THEREFORE ORDERED,

SECTION A. That the following rules pertaining to gas well spacing in
defined gas pools and acreage reguirements for drilling tracts within the defined limits
of gas pools in Eddy, Lea, Ckzves and Reooseveit Courties, be and the same hereby are
adopted effective immed:ately.

1. WELL SPACING; ACREAGE ;. TJUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS.

RULE 1. The Secretary of the Co:nmission shall have authority to grant an
exception to the requirementi: ~ Statewid- Rule 104, Sections (a), (b), {¢}, and (d},




-z~ -~ o

Case No. 521
Order No. R-356
without notice 2rd hearing where application has been filed 1n due form, and,

{a) When the necess:ty for the unorthodox location i1s based on topographical
conditions, or 15 occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously drilled to
another horizon, and

(b} When either one of the following is applicable.

1. When the ownership of all eil and ¢ 3 Teases within a radius of 1320
feet of the proposed locatiun is cornmon with the ownership of the o:l and gas lcascs

under the proposed location.

Z. Wnen ail owners of oil and gas leases within such radius consent
in writing to the proposed locat:ion,

{The above provisions of Rule 1 supersede Rule 104 (f).)

RULE 2. The provisions of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall not apply to
gas pools located in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

SECTION B, That the following rules shall apply to defined gas pools in Eddy,
Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties only after hearings are held and an order issued
on each individual pool. These rules shall be considered as '"standby rules" and shall
be used as a guide in establishing pool rules.

II. GAS PRORATION,

RULE 3. At such time as the Commission determines that allocation of gas
production from gas wells producing from any pool in'this four-county area 1s
necessary to prevent waste or to protect correlative rights, the Commission, after
notice and heaxring, shall consider the nominations of gas purchasers from such gas
pool and other relevant data, and shall fix the allowable production of such pool, and
shall allocate production among the gas wells in such pool upon a reasonable basis
with due regard to correlative rights. Unless special pool rules are adopted as
provided in Rule 4 below, the general provisions of this rule shall apply to each gas
pool allocated under this rule.

RULE 4. After notice and hearing, the Commission, in ordex to nrotect correlative
rights, or prevent waste, or both, may promulgate spec:al rules, regulations or
orders pertaining to any gas pool.

{The above provisions of Rules 3 and 4 suversade Statewide Rule 602)

ITII. PRORATION UNITS,

RULE 5. For the purpose of gas alisccation in the absence ol special pool rules
a standard proration unit shall consist of betwzen 158 and 162 contiguous surface acres




ha
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substantially ir ¢hz form of a square which shall be a fegal subdivision {quarter section}
of the U. S, Public Land Surveys; provided, however, that a gas proration unit other
than a legal quarter section may be formed after notice and hearing by the Commssion,
or after the Commission has been furnished waivers from all offsetting operators, :f
all acreage 1s contiguous and does not contain more than four legal quarter-quarter
sections and/or lots. Anmny allecation unit containing less than 158 acres or more than
162 acres shall be a non-standard unit and its allowable shall be decreased or increased
to that proportion of the standard unit allowable that the number of acres contained
therein bears to 160 acres. Any standard proration unit consisting of between 158 and

162 contignane surface acres ghall he considered as containing 140 acres for the purpssc

of gas allocatien.

IV. GAS ALLOCATION,

RULE 6. At least 30 days prior to the beginning of each gas proration period
thc Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been given, The Commission
shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliminary Nominations' of
the amount of gas which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the
c¢cnsuing proration period, by months, from each gas pool from which 1t purchases gas.
The Commission shall consider the '""Preliminary Nominations' of purchasers, actual
production, and such other factors as may be deemed applicable in determining the
amount of gas that may be produced without waste within the ensuing proration period.
"Preliminary Nominations' shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commissiorn.

RULE 7. Each month, the Commission shall cause to be subrnitted by each gas
purchaser its "Supplemental Nominations' of the amount of gas which each in good faith
actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration month from each gas pcol from
which it purchases gas. The Commission shall hold a public hearing between the i5th
and 20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market demand for gas for
the ensuing proration month, and shall issue a proration schedule setting out the amount
of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing proration month. Iacluded in
the monthly proration schedule shall be a tabuiation of allowable and production fer the
second pieceding month together with an adjusied allowable computztion for the second
vreceding month. Said adjusted aliowable shali be computed by comparing the aciuzi
ailowabie assigned with the actual productior.. In the evert the allowable assigned 13
greater than the actuai production, the allowables assigned the top allowable units
shall be reduced proportionately, and in the event the allcwable assigned 18 less than
t:e production then the allowables assigned the top allowable uniis shall be increased
nroportionately. '"Supplemental Nominations' shall be subraitted on a {orm prescribed
by the Commaissicn.

The Commission shall include in the prorztion schedule the gas wells 1n the peo!

Geiivering to a gas transporiniion facility, or icase gathering system, 2nd shall include
in the proration scnedule of such pcol any well wnich 1t {inds 15 being unreasonably
discrirninated against through denial of a2~ 588 1o a gas transportation fac:lity, winch

is reasonably capable of handlinz the type o7 gas produced by such well,
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The total aliowsble to be allocated to the pool each month shall be eqgual to
the sum of the supplemental nominations together with any adjustment which the
Commassion deems advisable, ‘

RULE 8. The allocation to a pool remaining after subtracting the capacities
of marginal units shall be divided and allocated ratably among the non-marginal
units in the proportion that the ccreage contained in each unit bears to the total
ecreage allotted to such non-marginal units; provided that for this purpose standard
units shall he ss defined in Rule 5 above. More than ote proration unit or fractional
parte thereof mav be assigned to a gas well and the alicwables assigned said well
may be increased proportionately, provided that:

a. No more than 640 acres shall be assigned to sny one well.

b. All acreage in such units may reasonably be presumed %o be
procduacizve of gas.

c. The multiple unit so formed shall not have an overall length or
width exceeding 5, 280 feet.

d. Where not more than two proration units are assigned to a well, the
well shall not be located closer than 660 feet to the longest boundary of the pocled uniis
nor less than 1320 feet from the shortest boundary of the pooled units. Where three
or more units are pooled the well shail not be located closer than 1320 feet to the outer
boundary of the pooled unit.

e, Exceptions to the provisions of this rule may be granted by the
Commission after notice and hearing or after the Commission has been furnished
wzivers by all offsetting operators.

{The above provisions of Rules 6, 7 and 8 supersede Statewide Rule 602)

V. BALANCING OF PRODUCTION,

RULE 9. Unddrproduction: The dates 7:00 A. M. Jauuary 1 and 700 A.M. July |
shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these dates shzil
be known as gas proration periocds. The amouni of current yas allowablz remaining
unproduced at the end of each proration pericd shall be carried forward ic and may
be produced during the next succeeding proration pericd in additton to the normal gzs
ailowzble for such succeeding pcriod; but 'whatever arsourt fhereoi 18 not rmade up
within the first succeeding proration period shalil be carnceiled. If, at the cnd of tha
first succeeding prcoration period, a greatzar amount =7 zliowable remeins urproduced
than was carried forward as underproduction, the amouni carried forvward to the
second succeeding period shall be the total underproducizon less the amournt carzr er
forward to the first succeeding veriod.
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If it appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from inability
of the well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal well and
its allowable reduced to the well's ability to produce.

RULE 10. Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater amount of
gas than was allowed during a given proration period shall have its allowable for
the first succeeding proration period reduced by the amount of such overproduction
and such overproduction shall be made up within the first succeeding proration
period. 1f, at the end of the first succeeding proration period, the well is still over-
produced, it shall be shut in and its current monthly allowable charged against sa:d
over production until the well is in balance. If, at any time, a well is overproduced
an amount equaling six times its current monthly allowable, it shall be shut in until
it 15 in balance.

The Commiesion may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser rate
than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing at public
hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would result in material
damage to the well.

{The above provisions of Rules 9 and 10 supersede Statewide Rule 604)

VI. GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES.

RULE il. No gas weii shall be given an allowable until Form C-104 and Form
C-110 have been filed together with a plat showing acreage attributed to said well
and the locations of all wells on the lease.

RULE 12. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on the
date of connection to a gas transportation facility or the date of filing of Form

C-104 and Form C-110 and the plat described above, whichever date is the later.

VI. REPORTING OF PRODUCTION,

RULE 13. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered
separately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the Commission
so as to reach the Commission on or before the twentieth dav of the month next
succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The operator shall show on
such report what disposition has been made of the gas produced. The full production
of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's ailowable regardless of
what disposition has been madz of ithe gas; provided, however, that gas 1 sed on the
lease for consumption in lease houses, treaters, combusiion engines and other
similar lease equiprient shall not be charzed against the well's allowable.

ViIl, DEFINITIONS,

RULE i4 .- A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas irom a
common source of gas supply from a gas pool deterrnined by the Commission.
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(The above Rule supersedes Statewide Definition A-24)

RULE 15. The term ''‘gas purchaser' as used in these rules, shall mean
any '"taker' of gas either at the wellhead or at any point on the lease where connection
15 made for gas transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibility of said
"taker' to submit a nomination.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN L., MECHEM, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

R. R. SPURRIER, Secretary

SFAL




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW

MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF CASE NO. 584

CONSIDERING: ORDER NG

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS
OWN MOTION FOR AN ORDER
ESTABLISHING POOL RULES FOR THE

. EUMONT GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW

MEYTON QATH
- * Sl

DT DA TITHTArN
dnmww g WRALM NULOY DLLNG

CONCERNED WITH WELL SPACING, GAS

- PRORATION AND ALLOCATION, PRO-

RATION UNITS, POCL DELINEATION
AND OTHER RELATED MATTERS INSOFAR
AS THEY PERTAIN TO THE GENERAL
RULES FOR GAS PRORATION AS SET

" PORTH IN ORDER NO. R-356 IN

CASE NO, 521.

RESPONSE OF ME-TEX SUPPLY COMPANY,
A NEW MEXICO CORPORATION, BOX 2077,
HOBBS, NEW MEXICO.

* COMES NOW Me-Tex Supply Comp&ny, a New Mexico ccrporstion

. R-370

+ of Hobbs, Lea County, New Mexico, and files this its response

. to the Order to Show Cause entered by the 011 Conservation

. and gas lease coverlng Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 and 14,
:?Township 21 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M,, Lea County, New Mexico

1Elocated witbhin the pool delineation designated as the Eumont Gas

Commission of the State of New Mexico in Case No. 584, being

! represent to the Commlssion:

1. That Me-Tex Supply Company 1is the owner of an oil

' Order No. R-370, and for cause would respectfully show and

in Section 3

i Pool and has on sald land two gas wells designated as the

_{State No. 3 located on Lot 14, and by reason of its ownership

.Me-Tex-Wallace State No. 2 located on Lot 12 and Me-Tex-Wallace

‘within the area designated as Eumont Gas Pool it 1s an

interested party and subject to Order No. R~-370 of this

Commissicn.

2. That the Commission is without power to put into

effect the rules and regulations contained in Order R-3%56 in




the Eumont Gas Pool for the following reasons:
(A) That under the laws of the State of New Mexico |
before the Commission is authorized to make rules and

regulations providing for the proration of gas in a gas pool,

the Commission must fix the allowable for such pool and no

allowable has been fixed for the Eumont Gas Pool by the Commissiou.

(B) That prior to the fixing of an allowable in a

gas pool and the eautry of orders providing for the proration of
gas and the spacing of wells, the Commission 1is required to
obtain from the gas purchasers in said pool theilr nomination
for gas from said pool which has not been done and the Commission
is, therefore, without jurisdiction to make the proposed rules ‘
and regulations effective in the Eumont Gas Pool. |

3. That under the laws of the State of New Mexico the
Commission is without power and Jurlsdiction tc put into
effect the proposed rules and regulations insofar as sald rules
and regulaticns permit the production of more than one allowable

from a producing gas well in the pool. That the laws of the

1 State of New Mexlco authorlze the 01l Conservation Commission to

Eéestablish proration uaits in a prorated gas fleld and to

i allocate the production of gas to such unit, but do not permit ;

the consolidation of units so that more than one allowable can

be produced from one well.

4, That prior to the enactment of Chapter 168 of the f

: Laws of 1949 Me-Tex Supply Company had drilled and was

producing gas from two wells located in the area now designated

. as Eumont Gas Pool. That Me-Tex Supply Company ls the owner of

~one 240 acre lease in said pool, as hereinabove described, upon

© which sald wells are located. That at the time said wells were

;drilled they were drilled in accordance with the then rules

and regulations of this Commission relative to the drilling and

completing of gas wells. That sald wells are legal wells as

- such term 1s deflned in the statutes of New Mexico. That the

“rules and regulations proposed to be entered by the Commission

gy




insofar as they prohlblt or deny to Me-Tex Supply Company the

right to produce a full allowable from each of such gas wells
drilled before the enactment of sald gas proration law and before
the adcption of the rules and regulations of the Commission,
are unjust, unlawful and discriminatory &and violate the
constitutional rights of the said Me-Tex Supply Company in
that they deprive Me-Tex Supply Company of valuable property
rights without due process of law and without compensating
% Me-Tex Supply Company therefor.
! WHEREFORE, Me-Tex Supply Company prays:
1. That the proceedings be dismissed or continued
until such time as the allowable production of gas in the
Eumont Gas Pool has been established by the Commission after
notice of hearing in accordance with the provisions of the laws ;
! of New Mexico relating thereto.

2. That the rules and regulations proposed to be

adop‘ed by the Commission be amended and changed so as to
| provlide that no more than one allowable may be permitted to be é
produced from one gas well in the pool, such gas well to be ‘
located upon a determined and established proration unit. %
ﬁ 3. That the proposed rules and regulations be amended
{ sc as to permlt the production of a full allowable of gas from
i any well legaully drilled and producing in the pool prior to

| the enactment of Chapter 168 of the Laws of 1949 and prior to
the adoption of spacing and proration regulations in said pool %

even though such well may be producing from a unit of less than

9
160 acres. <.

ME-TEX SUPPLY COMPANY

‘ ,/(f‘,/{'/ s
! BY T A e N
E ‘1ts "Attorney =

G/cl




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HE ARING

CALLED BY THE OlL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: CASE NO, 584
Order No.R-370-A

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION FOR ALL
OPERATORS AND INTERESTED PARTIES IN THE
EUMONT GAS POOL TO SHOW CAUSE WHY THE
RULES AND REGULATIONS AS SET QUT IN ORDER
R-356, WITH ANY ESSENTIAL AMENDMENTS,
SHOULD NOT BE PUT INTO EFFECT.

OCRDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This case came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a. m,, on October 28, 1953, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Qil Conservation Commission of New Mexico,
hereinafter referred to as the "Cocmmission''.

NOW, on this 10th. day of November, 1953, the Commission, a quorum being
present, having considered the testimony adduced, the exhibits received, the state-
ments of interested parties, the official records of this Commission and other pertinent
data, and being fully advised in the premaises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given, the Commission has jurisdiction
of this cause,

(2) That the Commission, for the purpose of preventing waste and drainage,
and for the protection of correlative rights, entered Qrder R-35b, establishing certain
general or ""stand-by" rules and regulations relating to the proration of gas well gas,
proration units, well spacing, and other related matters in the gas pools of Eddy, Lea,
Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, applicable in all cases only after special
rules for each gas pool shall have been promulgated.

(3) That thereafter, after due notice and hearing, Order R-370 was duly
entered by the Commission. Order R-370 adopted the general or "Stand-by'' rules
promulgated by Order R-356 as the Special Rules and Regulations of the Eumont Gas
Pool, heretofore established. R-370 was entered pending a further order in the
premises, said order tobe entered only after all interested parties were afforded the
opportunity to be heard i1n the matter.

(4) That as a result of such hearing and in consideration of the testimony
adduced Special Pool rules should be promulgated for the Eumont Gas Pool, heretofore
established, described and classified as 2 gas pool.
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That the Special pool rules should approximaiec the general rules and regulations
promulgated by Order R-356 insofar as the same are applicable to the Eumont
Pool, and should conform, generally with the provisional special rules of Order
R-370.

{5) That in order for the Commission to evaluate and delineztc ihe actual
productive limits of the Eumont Gas Poel zil uperators of o1l and gas wells within
the defined lIimits of itne Jalco Gas Pool should supply certain Geological and Reser-
vorr data to the Commussion,

{6} That pending further study and orders, the allocation of gas in the Eumont
gas pool should be calculated on the basis of 100 per cent acreage, based upon the
standard 160 acre proration unit, which unit is Iimited to a regular quarter section
subdivision of the U. S. Public Land Surveys and consisting of not less than 158 nor
more than 162 acres, substantially in the form of a square, with provision for de-
viation therefrom particularly in cases of wells heretofore completed where the
impracticability of unitization is apparent,

(7) That an adequate gas well testing procedure should be adopted as soon
as possible so that operators, purchasers and the Commission can determine the
fairness and feasibiiity of an allocation factor for the pool which employs the factors
of deliverability, pressure, or any other factor relating tc gas well productivity.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Special Poel Rules applicable to the Eumont Gas Pool, be and the
same hereby are promulgated and are as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE EUMONT GAS POOL
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

WELL SPACING AND ACREAGE REQUIREMENTS FOR DRILLING TRACTS,

RULE 1. Any well drilled a distance of one mile or more from the outer
Loundary of the Eumont Gas Pool shall be classified as a wildcat well., Any well
dr:lled less than one mile from the outer boundary of the Eumont Gas Pool shall be
spaced, drilled, operated and prorated in accordance with the Regulations in effect
in the Eumont Gas Pool.

RULE 2. Each well drilled or recompleted within the Eumont Gas Pool shali
he lccamracfc consisting of not less than a quarter section of approximately
160 surface contiguous acres substantially in the form of a square which shall be a
l=gal subdivisien (quarter section) of the U, S. Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. Each well drilled within the Eumont Cas FPool shall not be drilled
cioser than 660 feet to any outer boundary line of the tract nor closer than 330 feet
%0 a quarter-quarter section or subdivision inner boundary nor closer than 1320 feest
tc a well drilling to or capable of producing from the same pool.
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RULE 4. The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant
L x._cpton te the roqurements of Rule 3 withoul Notize and hearing where application
has been frled “n due form and the necessity for the unorthodox location s based on
topographical conditions or 1s occasioned by the recompletion of a well previously
dr:l'=d to another horizon,

Applicants shall {urnish all operators within a 1320 foot radius of the subject
w=ll a copy of the application to the Commission, and applicant shall include with his
application a writien stipulation that all operators within such radius have been properly
nol:fied, The Secretary of the Commission shall wait at least 10 days before approving
any such unorthodox location, and shall approve such unorthodox iocation only 1n the
aksence of objection of any offset opcrators. In the event an operator cbjects to the
uanorthodox location the Commission shall consider the matter only after proper notice
and hearing.

RULE 5. The provision of Statewide Rule 104 Paragraph (k), shall not apply
to the Eumont Gas Pool located in Liea County, New Mexico.

GAS PRORATION

RULE 6. The Commission after notice and hearing, shall consider the
nominations of gas purchasers from the Eumont Gas Pool and other relevant data and
shall fix the allowable production of the Eumont Gas Pool, and shall allocate production
among the gas wells in the Eumont Gas Pool upon a reasonable basis with due regard
to correlative rights. )

R
PRORATION UNITS

RULE 7. (a) For the purpose of gas allocation in the Eumont Gas Pool,
a standard proration unit shall consist of between 158 and 162 contiguous surface acres
sutstantially in the form of a square which shall be a legal subdivision (quarter section)
of the U, S, Public Land Surveys; provided. however, that a gas proration umt other
than a legal quarter section may be formed after notice and hearing by the Commass:on,
or as outlined in Paragraph (b). Any allocation unit containing less than 158 acres or
more than 162 acres shall be a non-standard unit and its allowable shall be decreased
or increased to that proportion of the standard umt allowable that the number of acres
centained therein bears to 160 acres. Any standard proration unit consisting of between
158 and 162 contiguous surface acres shall be considered as containing 160 acres for
*he purpose of gas allocation.

(b) The Secretary of the Commission shall have authority to grant
an exception to Rule 7 (a) without Notice and Hearing where application has been filed

‘n due fcrm and where the following facts ex:ist and the following provisions are
complied with;

1. The non-standard unit consists of iess acreage than a standard

proration unit,

2. The acreage assigned to the non-standard umt lies wholly within
a jzgal quarter seciion and contains a well capable of producing gas into a gas trans-
portation facility on the date of this order.




-4 . Case No. 584 -~ Order No. R-370-A

3. The operator receives written consent in the form of warvers from all
cperaters in the adjoining 160 acre proration units,

GAS ALLOCATION

RULE 8. At least 30 days prior to the beginming of each gas proration period
the Commission shall hold a hearing after due notice has been given. The Com-
mission shall cause to be submitted by each gas purchaser its "Preliminary Nominations"
of the amount of gas which each in good faith actually desires to purchase within the
ensuing proration period, by months, from the Eumont Gas Pool. The Commission
shall consider the "Preliminary Nominations' of purchasers, actual production. and
such other factors as may be deemed applicable in determining the amount of gas that
may be produced without waste within the ensuing proration period, "Preliminary
Nominations' shall be submitted on a form prescribed by the Commassion,

RULE 9. Each month, the Commaission shall cause to be submaitted by each
gas purchaser 1ts ""Supplemental Nominations" of the amount of gas which each in
good faith actually desires to purchase within the ensuing proration month from the
Eumont Gas Pool. The Commssion shall hold a public hearing between the 15th and
20th days of each month to determine the reasonable market demand for gas for the
¢nsuing proration month, and shall issue a proration schedule setting out the amount
of gas which each well may produce during the ensuing proration month, Imcluded
:n the monthly proration schedule shall be a tabulation of allowable and production
for the second preceding month together with an adjusted allowable computation for
the second preceding month. Said adjusted allowable shall be computed by com-
paring the actual allowable assigned with the actual production. In the event the
allowable assigned is greater than the actual production, the allowables assigned the
top allowable units shall be reduced proportionately, and in the event the allowable
assigned 1s less than the production then the allowables assigned the top allowable
units shall be increased proportionately. "Supplemental Nominations' shall be
submitted on a form prescribed by the Commaission.

The Commission shall include in the proration schedule the gas wells in
the Eumont Gas Pool delivering to a gas transpertation facility, or lease gathering
system, and shall include in the proration schedule of the Eumont Gas Pool any well
which 1t finds is being unreasonably discriminated against through demal of access
to a gas transportation facility, which 1s reasonably capable of handling the type cf
gas produced by such well. The total allowable to be allocated to the pool each month
shall be 2qual to the sum of the supplemental nominations together with any adjust.
ment which the Commaission deems advisable., The allocation to a pool remaining
after subtracting the capacities of marginal units shall be divided and allocated
ratably among the non-marginal umts in the proportion that the acreage contained
1 cach unit bears to the total acreage allotted to such non-marginal units.

BALANCING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 10. Underproduction: The dates 7:00 A. M., January l and 7:00 A. M.,
July 1, shall be known as balancing dates and the periods of time bounded by these
dates shall be known as gas proration periods. The amount of current gas allowable
remaining unproduced at the end of each proration period shall be carried forward
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to and may be produced during the next succeeding proration period 1n addition to
the normal gas allowable for such succeeding period; but whatever amount thereof
15 not made up within the first suc:eeding proration period shall be cancelled. If
at the end o the first succeeding proration period, a greater amount of allowable
roemains unproduced than was carried forward as underproduction, the amount
carricd forward tothe second succeeding period shall be the total underproduction
Icss the amount carried forward to the first succeeding period,

if 1t appears that such continued underproduction has resulted from wnability
of th> well to produce its allowable, it may be classified as a marginal well and its
allecwable reduced to the well's ability to produce.

RULE 1ll. Overproduction: A well which has produced a greater amount
cf gas than was allowed during a given proration period shall have its allowable for
the first succceeding proration period reduced by the amount of such overproduction
and such overproduction shall be made up within the first succeeding proratien period.
if. at the end of the first succeeding proration period, the well is still overproducead,
1t shall be shut in and 1ts current monthly allowable charged against said overproduction
until the well 1s in balance. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an amount equal-
ing six times its current monthly allowable, 1t shall be shut in until it 1s in balance.

The Commzission may allow overproduction to be made up at a lesser rate
than would be the case if the well were completely shut in upon a showing at publhic
hearing after due notice that complete shut in of the well would result in material
damage to the well.

GRANTING OF ALLOWABLES

RULE 12. No gas well shall be given an allowable untii Form C-104 and
Form C-110 have been filed topether with a plat showing acreage altributed to said
wzll and the locations of all wells on the lease,

RULE 13. Allowables to newly completed gas wells shall commence on
the date of connection to a gas transportation facility, as determined from an affidavit
furnished to the Commission {(Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico) by the purchaser, or
the date of filing of Form C-104 and Form C-110 and the plat described above, which-
erzr date 1s the later.

REPORTING OF PRODUCTION

RULE 14. The monthly gas production from each gas well shall be metered
szparately and the gas production therefrom shall be submitted to the Commission on
Form C-115 so as to reach the Commission on or before the twentieth day of the month
rext succeeding the month in which the gas was produced., The operator shall show
or. such report what disposition has been made of the gas produced. The full pro-
duction of gas from each well shall be charged against the well's allowable regardles-
of what disposition has been made of the gas; provided, however that gas used on the
i~ase for consumption in lease houses, treaters, combustion engines and other simailar
lease equipment shall not be charged against the well's allowable.
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DEF NiTIONS

RULE 5. A gas well shall mean a well producing gas or natural gas
from a zommon source of gas supply from a gas pool determined by the Commission,

RULE 16. The term ''gas purchaser'” as used in these rules, shall mean
any '""taker™ of gas either at the welihead or at any point on the lease where connection
is mad= for gas transportation or utilization. It shall be the responsibility of said
"taker' to submit a nomination.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those wellslocated within the defined limits of
the Eumont Gas Pool which produce o1l and receive an o1l z'lowable on the oil proration
schedule shall be prorated as oil wells pending further study and that "preliminary"
and ""supplemental' nominations, as outlined in Rules 8 and 9 above, shall pertain
oniy to gas wells which are not assigned an oil allowable.

PROVIDED FURTHER that all operators of a gas well shall submit to the
Hobbs office of this Commission (Box 2045) on or before January 1, 1954 a copy of
either an electric log or sample log of each well (if available) that operate within the
desfined limits of the Eumont Gas Pool. Attached to each log shall be a detailed report
showing well elevation, total depth, plug back depth, depth of production string, interwval
of perforations and open hole and estimation of formation tops of Yates, Seven Rivers
and Queen as indicated by the log. Any operator of any well hereafter completed or
revompleted within the defined limits of the Eumont Gas Pool shall also submit to the
Hobbs office of the Commission, the logs and 1nformation detailed above, within 30
days foilowing such completion or recompletion,

In the event that the Commaission deems it advisable to obtain additional
information from wells producing outside the defined limits of the Eumont Gas Poo!
the Secretary of the Commission is hereby authorized to 1ssue a directive to operators
in order to obtain the desired information.

PROVIDED FURTHER that as socn as possible a testing procedure for all
gas welis shall be adopted by the Commission. Said procedure shall contain adequate
t:sts in order to determine the feasibility of employing any well petential, deliver-
ability or pressure factors in allocating gas.

PROVIDED FURTHER that those operators who desire approval of the
Commission of gas-oil dual completions under the provisions of Statewide Rule'112-A
should also comply with the provisions of Rules 2, 3 and 4 of this order before approval
w:ll be granted.

PROVIDED FURTHER that 1n order to inaugurate gas prorationing ard
al ccation in the Eumont Gas Pool on January 1, 1954 the Commission shall consider
th«< nominations of purchasers for the proration period beginning January l, 1954 at
the regular hearing of the Commaission on November 19, 1953 and shall require each
p:2rchaser of gas from the Eumont Gas Pool to submit with cach "supplemental"
nomination a list of the wells and their location from which gas 1s to be purchased
cemmeaencing January 1 1954, Inthis instance the list of wells shall pertain solely
tc those welis which are gas wells and are not on the oil proration schedule.
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PROVIDED FURTHER that in the event an operator has a producing well
on acreage which does not conform to the provisions of Rule 2 or Rule 7 and an
exception to Rule 7 is to be requested of this Commission, the necessary information
requested under Rule 12 should be complied with pending Commission action. In
th1s instance the Proration Manager is directed to assign to the well only that acreage
attributable to the well lying within the quarter section upon which the well is located.
in the event the unorthodox unit 1s approved after notice and hearing and an increase
in total acreage is permaitied then the total allowable assigned the well shall be adjusted
and made retroactive to the lst day of the proration period or the lst day the well pro-
duced into a gas transportation facility if the well was not productive prior to January
1, 1954,

PROVIDED FURTHER that copies of Form C-115, Monthly Production
Report, submitted in compliance with Rule 14 shall be distributed by the operator as
follows: Original to Oil Conservation Commission, Box 871, Santa Fe; two copies to
QOil Conservation Commission, Box 2045, Hobbs, New Mexico.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that nothing in this Order, or Order No. R-370,
heretofore issued by the Commission, shall be construed as re-classifying any well
now prorated on the oil proration schedule as a gas well, and any such reclassification
hereafter made shall only be made after due notice and hearing.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

EDWIN .. MECHEM, Chairman

E. S. WALKER, Member

R. R. SPURRIER, Member and Secretary

SEAL
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Santa Fe, New Mexico
December 7, 1953

MOTION 'FOR REHEARING CASE 584 HAS BEEN GRANTED BY THE COMMISSION.
EFFECTIVE THIS DATE AN ORDER HAS BEEN ISSUED SETTING THE REHEARING
FOR JANUARY 21 MABRY HALL.

R. R. SPURRIER

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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BEFORE THE
O1L CONSERVATION COIMNMTSSI1OH
Santa e, iew riexico

Jannary 22, 1954

IN THE KATTER OF:

Notice is hercby given by the State of Kew Case llo,
% Mexico, through its 0il Conservation Com- 584,
mission, that Me-Tex Supply Company, upon Renearing

)
)
)
proper petition, has requested a rehearing )
in Case 584; that in said petition, petitioner)
i asks that Order No. R-370-A entered in said )

case on November 10, 1953, be vacated and )
that the rules and regulations issued there- )
under for the Eumond Gas Pool, Lea County, New)
Mexico, not be made effective until such time )
as the allowable production of gas has been )
established by the Commission after notice )
and hearing; that the Commission, by its Order)
R-370-B, has granted said rehearing and set it)
for 9 a.m. on January 21, 1954, at Mabry Hall,)
State Capitol, Santa Fe, New Mexico, : . which )
time and place petitioner and other interested)
parties will be heard.

BEFORE:

Honorable E. L. Mechemn
Honorable Z. 5. Walker
Honorable R. R. Spurrier

Morning Session, January 22, 1954, held at City Hall.

i TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

? MR. SPURRIER: The meeting will come to order, please.
I might warn you now that 12 o'clock sharp this hearing will be!
over for this month, if necessary we will continue it but Mr.

Walker has a previous engagement that he has to meet at 12 of

clock., o

MR, GIRAND: If the Commission please, ny name is il.

Ds Girand, and I am with Me-Tex Supply Company. /e have the

{

Case on motion for rehearing in Case tumber 584 which admittedl&

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REFORTERS
ROGCM 108-106, Ei CORTEZ BLDG.
PHONES 7-9643 AND 5-9546
ALBUGUERQUE. NEW MEXICT

-
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follows the present case., At this time we wonld like to rnove

bl

ase witil the Pebruary or nmarch hear+

O

a continuvance of this

F
o]
s

ing wnichever meets the convenience of the Commission., 1t is
apparent, that we would not be able to complete our Case within
the time alloted by the Commission todav.

Mit, SPURRIER: Is there objections to counsel's motionp

MR, SMITH: If it please the Commission.

MRk, SPURRIER: Just a minute, Mr. Smith, let us con-

tinue the Case 584 to the February hearing.

REPORTER'S CERTIFICATE

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings in Case No.

584, taken before the 0il Conservation Commission on Friday,
January 22, 1954, contains a true and correct record of said

proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

| DATED at Albuquerque, New Mexico, this 28th day of Januaryl,
1953. ' z

- Rl o) oLl

Reporter

i
!
1
:

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
COURT REPORTERS
ROOM 108B-106. EL CORTEZ ELDG.
PHONES 7-9648 AND 5.55335
ALBUQUERGUE. NEW MEXICO

-2-




€. MrLvIN NEAL
W. O. GinaND, JR.

Kxrmrr K. NAsn
W. D. GIRAND, S8R,
J. W. NEAL

AL

A
TeLeenoney N N A
L 517t a.st72

ek NEAL & GIRAND

P.O. BOX 1328
/L LAWYERS
d ] NEAL BUILDING
L/ HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

November 21, 1953

Mr. R. R. Spurrier,
011 Conservation Commission,
Santa Fe, New Mexico.

— vt e - - — — —

Dear Dick:

In accordance with our discussion in Santa Fe
of this week in regard to the Commission's Order R370-A
covering the gas proration rules and regulations for the
Eumont Pcol, the Order as published provides in Finding
No. 6 and in the last clause thereof wherein you make
your allocation of allowable on 100% acreage that the
Commission will consider existing wells as stated:
"With provision for deviation therefrom particularly in
cases of wells heretofore completed where the impracticability
of unitization is apparent.” However, the Commission after
making the finding falled to make any provision to apply
to existing designated gas wells.

I checked the last production report available
and find that there are approximately fifty-five wells
designated as gas wells within the Eumont Pool. It 1s
my thought that the existing wells so designated as gas
wells should be treated in the same manner as your provision
for marginal wells or an additionzal rule should be added
to your Order providing that all existing designated gas
wells as of a certain date should receive a full allowable
irrespective of the well location or the acreage designated
thereto.

My thought in making thils suggestion 1s that the
wells when drilled were legal wells and the rights of the
parties in and to the wells are vested and fixed and the
Order as adopted by the Commission will surely discriminate
as against the owners and operators of these wells.

We have made some research in regard to this matter
and we find that most states adopting proration regulations
have taken into ccnsideration the existing wells and have not



Mr. Dick Spurrier,
Page -2-
November 21, 1953.

discriminated against the wells because they failed to meet
and comply strictly with the proration rules as to acreage
or location. We feel that if the Commission sees fit to
make a general Order applying to all of the gas pools
designated in the Lea and Eddy Counties fields that such an
Order would be acceptable to all operators and would be
equitable and fair.

With best personal regards, I remain

G/1s
VIA ATR MAIL




€. MELY(N NEAL
W. O. GIRAND, J®.
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W. D. GIRAND, BR.

J. W. NEAL

TELEPHONSES

3-5171 3-5172

P.O. BOX 1328

NEAL & GIRAND
LAWYER S
NEAL BUILOINRG
HOBBS. NEW MEXICQ

November 25, 1953 D

AIR MAIL

01l Conservation Ccmmission,

State of New Mexico,

Santa Fe, New Mexlco.
r of the Hearing Called by

mmission of the

In the Matte
584

In re:
the 0il Conservation Co
state of New Mexico 1in Case No.

n for Rehearing

Gentlemen:
584 for filing.

we are enclosing herewith Motilo
of Me-Tex Supply Company in Case No.

Very truly yours,
& GIRAND,

NEAL
BY:

N/cl
Encls.

Mr. Fletcher Catron,

cc:
Attorney at Law,
santa Fe, New Mexico.

(with enclosure)




OIL CONSERYATINN £ stIS3Hdn

SAMTA £, 1T

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICC

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PUHPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

GCASE NO. 584

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS

OWN MOTICN FOR AN ORDER ESTABLISHING
POOL RULES FOR THE EUMONT GAS POOL,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, SAID RULES
BEING CONCERNED WITH WELU SPACING,
GAS PRORATION AND ALLOCATION,
PRORATION UNITS, POOL DELINEATION
AND OTHER RELATED MATTERS INSOFAR

AS THEY PERTAIN TO THE GENERAL RULES
FOR GAS PRORATION AS SET FORTH IN
ORDER NO. R-356 IN CASE 521.

MOTION FOR REHEARING

COMES NOW the Me-Tex Supply Company and moves the
Commission for a rehearing in the above styled and numbered
cause and for grounds shows:

1. That heretofore on November 10, 1953, the Commission
issued its Order No. R-370-A in the above styled and numbered
cause establishing certain rules and regulations for the
Eumont Gas Poolyin Lea County, New Mexico. That the applicant,
Me ~-Tex Supply Company, is an interested party in the above
styled and numbered cause and is adversely affected by the
order 1ssued in sald cause establishing rules and regulations
for the Eumont Gas Pool and 1s affected by said order by
reason of the fact that it is the owner of an oil and gas lease
covering Lots 5, 6, 11, 12, 13 and 14 in Section 3, Township 21
South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M., Lea County, New Mexico, located
within the area of sald pool and is the owner of two producing
gas wells located on said tract, which said wells are designated
as Me-Tex Wallace Statc No. 2 located on Lot 12 and the Me-Tex
Wallace State No. 3 located on Lot 14.

2. That the order of the Commission enilered in the

above styled and numbered cause and designated as No. R-370-A




is erroneous and issued in error and 1s in excess of the
Jurisdiction of the Commission to enter by reason of the fact
that:

A. Under the laws of the sState of New Mexico before
the Commission is authorized to make rules and regulations
providing for the establishment of proration rules in a gas
pool, the Commission is required to fix the allowable for such
pool and no allowable has been fixed for said pool.

B. That under the laws of the State of New Mexico before
an allowable can be fixed 1n a gas pool and an corder entered
by the Commission providing for the proration and spacing of
gas wells, the Commission is required to obtaln from gas
purchasers in said pool theilr nominatlons for gas from said
pool in order for the Commission to determine that the
gas produced in the pool exceeds the reasonapnle market therefor
and no such nomlinations have been obtalned.

C. That under the laws of the State of New Mexico the
Conservation Commlission cannot put into effect rules and
regulations providing for the proration of gas in a pool until
such tlme as the Commlisslion has determined, upon hearing
therefor, that waste is belng ccommitted in the pool 1in question.
That the determination that waste is being committed in a pooci |
can only be made by the Commission upon legal evidence showing
such condition. That the order of the Commission entered in
thls cause fails to find that waste 1s being committed in the
Fumont Gas Pool and evidence upon which the Commission acted
in this cause 1s not sufficient to sustain a finding by the
Commission that waste is occurring in the Eumont Gas Pool by
reason of which the Commission was without Jurisdiction to
enter the order that has been entered.

3. That the order No. R-370-A 1s improvidently issued
and is 1llegal and 1s beyond the power and jurisdiction of the

Commission to promulgate insofar as said order establishes




rules and regulations which permit the production of more than

one allowable from a gas well producing in said pool and the
commission was without power and authority to allocate the
production of gas to permit consolldation of proration units
so as to permlit the production of more than one allowable
from the proration unit, which practice 1s permitted by said
order,

. That the order of the Commission No. R-370-A was
arbitrary and unreasonable and the rules and regulations
promulgated by such order are i1llegal, unreasonable and
arbitrary in their application to applicant'!s land in the
following particulars:

A. That under the terms and provisions of Rule 2
promulgated by sald order a gas proration unit 1s made to
consist of 160 surface acres substantially in the form of a
square which is required to be a quarter section of the United
States Public Land Surveys.

B. That there 1s no valid reason for requiring a well
to be located upon a quarter section subdlivision of the Unlted
States Public Land Surveys and in the case of the applicant
such rule and regulation would prohibit the applicant from
producing more than one allowable from the two gas wells |
which applicant has upon the lands hereinabove described by
reason of the fact that said wells are both located in the same
quarter section subdivision. To prohibit the applicant‘from
allocating 1ts acreage except within the limits of a quarter
section subdivision to salid wells would deprive applicant of
its property rights without due process of law and without
compensation therefor and is an arbitrary, illegal and
unreasonable regulation.

C. That the section of land within which the wells of
applicant are located 1s on a correction line and contains
960 acres of land. It contains no quarter section subdivisions
and the rules and regulations promulgated by the Commission

insofar as they provide that a gas proration unit shall be




required to be within the limits of a quarter sectior

‘subdivision is unjust, unreasonable, arbitrary and illegal

iand deprives applicant of its property rights without due

:process of law and without compensation therefor. In the

alternative 1ln the event the Commission should rule that such

a section of land as that herein described contains legal

gquarter section subdivisions, then such quarter section

subdivisions comprise 240 acres of land and the allowable of

a gas well on such a legal subdivislon should be one and one-half

times the allowable of a well located upon a 160 acre subdivision.
5. That Rule 5 promulgated by the Commission attempts

to make the proration rules and regulations established by

the Commission in Order No. R-370-A applicable to wells which

were drilled 1n the field prior to the adoption of said

order. That prlor tc the enactment of Chapter 168 of the Laws

of 1949 and prior to November 10, 1953, Me-Tex Supply Company

had drilled and was producing gas from two wells located on

the lands hereinabove described. That at the time sald wells

were drilled they were drilled in accordance with the rules

and regulations of this Commission relative to the drilling

and completion of such wells and said weils were and are legal

wells as such terms are defined in the Statutes of New Mexico.

That Order No. R-370-A insofar as 1t attempts to establish rules

and regulatlions which would prohibit applicant from produciag

said wells or which would prohibit appilcant from producing the

full allowable from each of said wells is unjust, unlawful and

discriminatory and violates the counstitutional rights of the

i applicant in that i1t deprives applicant of a valuable property

I right without due process of law and without compensating them
therefor and exceeds the jurisdiction and power of- the

: Commission.

i 6. That the order entered by the Commission, R-370-A,

t'is unjust, unreasonable, arbitrary and illegal in that it fails

e e e e e et e



N/cl

to provide for the establishment of proration units in sections 3

which do not have gquarter section subdivisions such as the %
section in which applicant's lands are located. |

WHERLFORE, applicant prays that:

A. The Commission grant a rehearing and upon such
rehearing such order be vacated and that the rules and
regulations not be made effective until such time as the
allowable production of gas in the Eumont Gas Pool has heen
established by the Commission after notice and hearing;

B. That upon the adoption of rules and regulation. by the
Commission the rules and regulations be amended so as to
prohibit the production of more than one allowable from a gas
well from a proratlion unit in the pool;

C. That such rules and regulations permit the production
of a full allowable of gas from all wells legally drilled and
producing in the pool prior to the enactment of Chapter 168,

Laws of 1949 and prior to the adoption of spacing and proration
regulations in said poolj and that that portion of said order
which provides that a prcration unit must be within the boundaries
of a legal quarter section subdivision be abrogated or, in the
alternative, that a rule be adopted which permits the production
by applicant and others so similarly situated of an allowable
of one and one-half times the allowable permitted for wells
located in a 160 acre subdivision.

Respectfully submitted,

ME-TEX SUPPLY COMPANY
BY: NEAL & RAND

BY

its Attorneys -

|
!
1
i
1
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This cause .eme oni for ceonsideraticorn upon "‘“tion ard aprliczation
of Me-Tex Suprly Company for a ve-hearing on "m“er sive B=370-k, =ntered
Lovenber 10, 1953, insofar a8 the cald ord-i affects :;fw'azlt-af;,,lica.nt.

7K

NCW, on thkis — Aay of Deccmber, 10337, the Jowaission, a
Juorum Fe'ing present,‘having fidly ~onsi _.3red saild wotien ana application,

IT IS5 RERESY ORDERED

That the dove-antitled natter be reopencd ad a re-hearing had
upon the allegations nf said motion-cetition at 9 ctfclock a.m. on Jaswary 21,
1954, at Santa re, New lexice, or at such other tize as the Cormdssion may
designate after due notice, at wnich tire and place all interested parties
may appear.

T‘" 15 FURTHER QRTERED: That Ordey Xo. B-370-A snall be and remain
in full force and =2ffzct until further order »f the Comission.

DONE at Santa Fe, iew lexico, on the day and year hereir-bove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXTICO
OIl. CONSERVATICN CALIISSICN

<=4

Edwvin L. liechem, Chairman




NOTECT & TBLICATION
STAT. (v NEW MEXICD
STV CONSTRVATION oMMInaorn
3alTA Fo = NEW MEXDCO

The Hlzte ot New Mexicod Dy its Ul Conssrwitisn Commdission: heredy gives
notice ;ursuant to law and the Lulas znd Re-ulatisns of said Commissiorn
promulyated thereunder of the following specisal hearingz to be held &%
G stclock a.m. o January ., 1954, at ..cbry Hall, ctate Cxpitol, Santa
e, 'igw exico.

STATE F MG AT TO:

Taxas Pacific Nasl i M1 Companw,

tie=fox 3Supply Company, and amy porsiu?
having any right, titie, iuter-st or
clain in tiw foliowing casus., and no-
tice to the public.

CaSy §i2 (neneering)s

hotice ie haoredy siven by the tate of ew lexico, tarmush its 1l
Conservation Comaission, that Texas Pucific Csal & il Company, upon propsr
petition, has requested a rehcaring in Case 3582 (relating to rulez and repu~
lations for iha Jaleo Cas fousl, lea Jounty, tew cexico}; that in said
setition, petitionsr aais recision of Orders H-368 and 5-363-A entered in
Case 582 under dates of September 23, 1953, and :ovemdber 10, 1953, re-
spectively; that the Commigsion, by its Cxder Ho. 2-362-8, has cranted
said rehoaring anc set it for 9 a.m. on January 21, 1954, at Mebry Hall,
State Capitol, 3anta Fe, Bew liexico, at which tixc petitiomer and sther
intercated partios will be heard.

CASE 584 (Rehearing):

sotice iz herody givan by the State of How Jdexice, thrsugh lts 04l
Conservation {ommission, thet He-Tex Supsly Company, upsn proper petition,
has requested ¢ rehearing in Case 534; that in ssid petition, petitioner
asks that Urder KNo. R-370-A sutered in sain case on fovanber 19, 1953, de
vacated and that the rules and ragulations izsued therewxier for the Fumont
Oas Fool, lLea County, how Jexico, not he made 2»ffectiivo until such time
a8 the allowsble production of gas has been sstablished by the Commission
after notios ard hearing; that the Comgisaion, 0y its Oxder R-375-B, has
granted said rehevaring and set it for 9 a.m. on January 2, 1254, at Habry
Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe, Hew Naxico, at which timo ard place petitinner
and other interested parties will be hoerd.

CIVER undny the seal of the Uil Conservation Jommissiso at Sania e,
Kew lkxico, tais 30th cay of Lscomber, 1953.

He UL SpurTicr, Jscrotary

ot

AL

[ ]




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE

STATE OF NEW MEXICO,

APPLICATION OF ME-TEX SUPPLY COMPANY FOR EXCEPTION
TO RULE 7 OF ORDER R-370-A WITHOUT PREJUDICE TO
MOTION FOR REHEARING FILED IN CASE NO. 584.

COMES NOW Me-Tex Supply Company and files this its
application for exception to Rule 7 of Order R-2T70-A without
prejudice to its motion for rehearinz filed in Case No. 584
and for cause would show:

1. Applicant is the owner of an oll and gas lease
issued by the State of New Mexico covering Lots 4, 5, 11 and
12 in Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M.,
containing 160 acres more or less, together with other lands
not necessary to this application upon which it has one
producing gas well being designated as Me-Tex Wallace State’
No. -2, located on Lot 12 in Section 3, Township 21 South,
Range 36 East, and desires to allocate to said well the 160
acre tract described as Lots 4, 5, 11 and 12 in Section 3,
Township 21 South, Range 36 East, containing 160 acres more
or less.

2. That sald Me-Tex Wallace State No. 2 is located
660 feet from the West line and 1980 feet from the North line
of the South Half of sald section.

3. That said well is a dually completed well, but at
the present timz 1s capable of producing gas only. That

Section 3 is one of the correction sections along the township

line that does not contain a regular guarter section subdivision

in the North Half, the section beinz a 960 acre section
containinz 640 acres in the North Half of the section, and it

is impossible to have a regular quarter section subdivision

in the North Half of =said section.




G/1s

4. That approval of the unorthodox allocation of
acreage to the well known as Me-Tex State No. 2 by this
Commission must be obtained in order for applicant to be
able to legally produce any zZas from said well under the terms
and provisions of Order R-370-A.

5. That an emergency exists 1In order to properly
protect the correlative rights of the applicant and prevent
the shutting in of said well during the pendency of the motion
for renraring in order to protect the applicant from
irreparavle loss and injury to its property.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commission enter
its order without notice temporarily placing said well on the
proration schedule of the Cil Conservation Commisslion and
allocating to said well the acrezage assigned by applicant
until final determination on the motion for renhearing now
pending before the Commission without prejudice to either the

applicant or the 0il Conservation Commission in the premises.

Regpectfully submitted,
NEAL & GIRAND,

ep
Me-Tex Supply Company.
(Hobbs, New Mexico).
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO,
AFPLICATION OF ME-TEX SUPFLY COMFANY FOR EXCEFTION

TC RULE 7 OF ORDER R-370-A WITHOUT PREJUDICE TO
MOTION FOR REUEARING FILED IN CASE 384.

COMES NOW Me-Tex Supply Company and files this its
application for exception to Rule 7 of Order R-370-A without

filed in Ca

3 APS R
411 WA/ o

h 3 o
for rchearing s i SCH

prejudice to its motion
and for cause would show:

i. Applicant is the owner of an c¢il and gas lease
issued by the State of New Mexico coverinz Lots 13 and 14 in
Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M., Lea
County, New Mexico, containing 80 acres of land more or less,
together with other lands not necessary to this application,
upon which it has one producing gas well being designated as
Me-Tex Wallace State No. 3 located on Lot 14 in Section 3,
Township 21 South, Range 36 East and desires to allocate to
sald well the 80 acre tract described as Lots 13 and 14 in
Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, N.M.P.M., Lea
County, New Mexico, containing 80 acres more or less.

2. That said Me-Tex Wallace State No. 3 1s located
1980 feet East of the West line and 33CO feet North of the
South line of said Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36 East,
N.M,P.M,, Lea County, New Mexico.

]

3. That said well was completéd as a gas well and

is located in Section 3 which 1is one of the correction sections
along the township line that does not contain a regular

quarter section subdlvision in the North Half, the section
beinz a 960 acre section containing 640 acres in the North

Half of the section and it is impossible to have a regular

quarter section sutdivision in the North Half of said section.
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4, That approval of the unorthodox allocation of
acreage to the well known as Me-Tex Wallace State No. 3 by
this Commission must be obtained in order for applicant to be
able to legally produce any gas from sald well under the terms
and provisions of Order R-370-A.

5. That an emergency exists in order to properly
protect the correiative richts of the applicant and prevent
the shutting in of said well during the pendency of the motion
for rehearing in order to protect the applicant from
lrreparable loss and injury to its property.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Commlssion enter
its order without notice temporarily placing said well on the
proration schedule of the 0il Conservation Commission and
allocating to said well the acreage assigned by applicant
until final determination on the motion for rehearing now
rending before the Commission without prejudice to either the

applicant or the 01l Conservation Commission in the premises.

Respectfully submitted,
NEAL & GIRAND,

BY

ttornéys for Applic B
Me-Tex Supply Company,
(Hobbs, New Mexico).
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oll Conservation Commission, -

Santa Fe, New Mexico.

Attention: Mr. R. R. Spurrier.
Gentlemen:

We enclose herewilth in quadruplicate Form
C-104 and Form C-110, Revised July 1, 1952, covering
the Me-Tex-Wallace Wells 2 and 3 located in Lots
12 and 14, respectively, in Section 3, Township 21
South, Range 36 East.

It is expressly understood that the filing
of these forms is subject to the final determination
of the Motion for Rehearing filed by the Me-Tex Supply
Company in Case No. 584 and without prejudice thereto,
and said filing is made for the sole purpose of obtaining
authorization to produce and sell gas during the interim
of the pendency of the Motion for Rehearing.

Very truly yours,

NEAL & GIRAND,

BY:/éztzékzz%éff:"7—1égzz

G/1s

Encls.

cc: Me-Tex Supply Company, Box 2077,
Hobbs, New Mexico.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

OF TIIE STATE OF NEW MEXICO.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

THE APPLICATION OF THE OIL
CONSERVATION COMMISSION ON ITS
OWN MOTION FOR AN GRDER
ESTABLISHING POOL RULES FOR THE
EUMONT GAS POOL, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO, SAID RULES BEING
CONCERNED WITH WELL SPACING,

GAS PRORATION AND ALLOCATION,
PRORATION UNITS, POOL DELINEATION
AND OTHER RELATED MATTERS INSOFAR
AS THEY PERTAIN TO THE GENERAL
RULI T FOR GAS PRORATICN AS SET
FOR.71 IN ORDER NO. R-356 IN CASE
521

CASE NO. 584

et Mt e e s et et S e el Nt e st et s Nt Meeea il et e

APPLICATION TO FILE APPLICATIONS FOR EXCEPTIONS
TO RULE 7 WITHOUT PREJUDRICE

COMES NOW Me-~-Tex Supply Company and files this its
application for authority to file application for exceptions
to ﬁule 7 of Order R-370-R for the purpose of allocating a
non-standard unit without prejudice to applicant'!s pending
Motion for Rehearing heretofore filed on November 30, 1953,
and for cause would show:

1. That applicant received notification on December
2, 1953 that its Motilon for Rehearing would be scheduled for
the regular meeting to be held on January 20, 1954; that
thereafter applicant discussed the necessity for a hearing on
its Motion for Rehearing with the Secretary of the Commission
and requested hearing on the 18th day of December, 1953; that
thereafter 6n the 8th day of December, 1353 applicant recelved
a telegram from the Secretary of the Commission advising that

the Motion for Rehzaring had been set for January 21, 1953, and




applicant has been advised by telephone that it is the opinion
of the Commission that the oranting of the Motion for Rebhearing
does not suspend Order No. 370-A

2. That if Order No. 370-A is not suspended until
arter a decision is nanded down on applicant's Motion for
Rehearing applicant will suffer in that applicant's wells
located within the Eumont Pool will not be included upon the
ion schedule issued by the Commission commencing with
the first runs on January 1, 1954, and applicant will suffer

irreparable injury and loss in being required to shut in its

wells until final determination of lts Motion for Rehearing.
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which Order 370-A was entered is such as to show that at the
time of the hearing in Case No. ©84 there was no evidence of
waste existing within the area delineated as the Eumont Pool,
ard the granting of this applicaftion would not affect the
correlative rignts of the other producers in the area known
and designated as the Eumont Pool as the record is silent of
any existing waste.

4, In this connection applicant would show to the
Commission that it is a producer of natural zas from two
designated gas wells, being the Me-Tex Wallace Well No. 2
located in Lot 12 and the Me-Tex Wallace Well No. 3 located
in Lot 14, both in Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36
East; section 3 being a correctlion section aiong the township
line and containing 960 acres more or less; there being no
regular guarter section sub-divisions in the N3 of Section 3,
applicant is deprived the right of obtaining any allowable
for either well without a hearing under the provisions of
Rule R-370-A for the reason that both wells of the applicant\
are located in a non-regular quarter section as defined by
the Commission in Order No. R-370C-A.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that it be allowed to file

Forms C-104 and C-110 without prejudice to its Mnation for

the condition of the record in Case No. 584 upor
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Rehearing pending before the Commission.
Respectfully submitted,
| Me-Tex Supply Company.
(Hobbs, New Mexico).
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OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December ¢, 1953

| e
MEMO: To Governor E. L. Mechem, Commissioner Walker,

W. B. Macey and Neal and Girand for Me-Tex Supply Co.
FROM: R. R. Spurrier, Secretary and Director

SUBJECT: Motion for Rehearing in Case 584

Neal and Girand have asked for a rehearing in Case 584
for their cliet, Me-Tex Supply Company. Apparently the Commission
made an error of omission in the issuance of Order R-370-A and put
Me-Tex in the impossible position of needing a quarter aectior where
20 quarter section exists. This is caused by the long section. {(ocated
in Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 36 Esst.

i their motion for rehearing is net granted before the

first of ths year the Eumont Gas Pool Proration Plan cannot go into
effect.

1 recommend that the Motion for Rehearing bs granted
and set dewn for Decomber-18¢th and that Me-Tex make application for
two unorthodox well locations snd two uncrthodox proration units.

By | ¢
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Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. O. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December 4, 19583

My. Melvin Nea)
Attorney at Law
P. O. Box 1326
Hobbs, New Mexico

Dear Mr. Neal:

According to our conversation of December 3rd
in this office, please disregard my letter dated December
2, 1983, in which I stated that the rehearing in Case 584
would be scheduled for the regular January 20, 1954 hearing.

Very truly yours,

R. R. SPURRIER
Secretary and Director
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OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX B71

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

December 2, 1953

Rr. Melvin Neal, Attorney
NEAL AND QIRARD

Box 122%

Hobds, New Mexico

)

Dear Mr. Neal:
This will affirm the Commissionts decision to grant re-

honwiws du Neasa 208 Tnen a——“--td-— c: F‘-’m- Gu-_‘.., - -_i-

Supply Compmy. The application was received Nowember 30, 1953.

The re-hearing will be scheduled for the regular Janusry 20,
1954, heering of the Commission. Formal order grenting the re-

hearing will be 1ssued shortly, and will be sent to you om be-
half of your citent.
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Very truly yours,

R. R. Spurrier
RRS »nr Secretary ~ Director




